	GENERAL PUBLIC TARIF				
					v 12.0
Item	Services description	Nature	Unit of charge	Tariff (USD)	Special tariff (USD)

SECTION 1		CONTAINERS									
Section 1.1	Standard Services	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
1.1.1	Standard Service to the Vessel - Services to the Vessel										
1.1.1.1	Use or rental of berth (Tariff per hour or fraction hour) (n1)	Regulated	Total LoA (m) x Hours	1.69	0% Rate			1.42	0% Rate		
1.1.2	Loading and Unloading Containers - STS Gantry Cranes (n2 and n3)										
1.1.2.1	Loading and Unloading Full 20 Foot Container with dry cargo		Per move	11.45	0% Rate	194.10	34.94	10.80	0% Rate	173.60	31.25
1.1.2.2	Loading and Unloading Full 40 Foot Container with dry cargo		Per move	11.45	0% Rate	331.50	59.67	10.80	0% Rate	291.70	52.51
1.1.2.3	Loading and Unloading Full 20 Foot Container with refrigerated cargo		Per move	11.45	0% Rate	194.10	34.94				
1.1.2.4	Loading and Unloading Full 40 Foot Container with refrigerated cargo	Regulated	Per move	11.45	0% Rate	331.50	59.67				
1.1.2.5	Loading and Unloading Empty 20 Foot Container	rtogulatou	Per move	168.30	0% Rate			139.00	0% Rate		
1.1.2.6	Loading and Unloading Empty 40 Foot Container		Per move	262.30	0% Rate			205.30	0% Rate		
1.1.2.7	Complete cycle 20 Foot Transhipment Container (full or empty) within the Terminal (n4)		Per complete cycle	200.00	0% Rate			119.00	0% Rate		
1.1.2.8	Complete cycle 40 Foot Transhipment Container (full or empty) within the Terminal (n4)		Per complete cycle	305.00	0% Rate			178.00	0% Rate		
1.1.3	Loading and Unloading Containers - Without STS Gantry Cranes (n3 and n5)										
1.1.3.1	Loading and Unloading Full 20 Foot Container with dry cargo		Per move	6.20	0% Rate	176.40	31.75		0% Rate	139.90	25.18
1.1.3.2	Loading and Unloading Full 40 Foot Container with dry cargo		Per move	6.20	0% Rate	289.70	52.15		0% Rate	230.50	41.49
1.1.3.3	Loading and Unloading Full 20 Foot Container with refrigerated cargo		Per move	6.20	0% Rate	176.40	31.75		0% Rate		
1.1.3.4	Loading and Unloading Full 40 Foot Container with refrigerated cargo	Regulated	Per move	6.20	0% Rate	289.70	52.15		0% Rate		
1.1.3.5	Loading and Unloading Empty 20 Foot Container	rtogulatou	Per move	139.30	0% Rate			118.40	0% Rate		
1.1.3.6	Loading and Unloading Empty 40 Foot Container		Per move	217.30	0% Rate			176.20	0% Rate		
1.1.3.7	Complete cycle 20 Foot Transhipment Container (full or empty) within the Terminal (n4)		Per complete cycle	158.80	0% Rate			109.00	0% Rate		
1.1.3.8	Complete cycle 40 Foot Transhipment Container (full or empty) within the Terminal (n4)		Per complete cycle	237.30	0% Rate			163.00	0% Rate		
	cking and undocking. The total length of the ship to be confirmed by the "Ship's Particulars". The use of the berth as from the receipt of the first line of the vessel toward the bollard, to the undocking.	ng of the last line before w	ssel departure.								

(in). Incompared yoursegate to extend sensitive or the extend sensitive or tha

(inc). Transariantem containers are those which a transaria transa

(n5): This is applicable only in those berths which do not have STS gantry cranes and in those cases when loading/unloading operations of containers will be carried out without STS gantry cranes.

Section 1.2	Special Services to the Vessel (n6)	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff) Cargo (IG)	Vessel (Tariff) Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff) Cargo (IGV)
1.2.1	Hatches or Hold Lids (n7)				(- /	, , ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
1.2.1.1	Movement of ISO hatches	Regulated	Per move	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.2	Restow of containers (n6)	-						
1.2.2.1	Restow same hold 20 foot standard container		Per container	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.2.2	Restow same hold 40 foot standard container	Regulated	Per container	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.2.3	Restow via quay 20 foot standard container	rtogulatou	Per container	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.2.4	Restow via quay 40 foot standard container		Per container	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.3	Increase of container productivity with Mobile Harbor Cranes (MHC)							
1.2.3.1	Supply of MHC to increase productivity during loading/unloading container operations (price per shift or shift fraction) (n8)	Non Regulated	Per Crane/Shift	2,500.00	0% Rate			
1.2.4	Use of Operational Area - Import Empty Containers (except Transhipment)			Fre				
1.2.4.1	48 hours (Free time included in Standard Service) (n9)	Regulated	D 751111	10.70				
	Day: 3 – 6 (Tariff per day)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day		0% Rate 0% Rate			
1.2.4.3	Day 7 (Price per day)	Ivon Regulateu	Per TEU/day	37.50				
1.2.4.4	Day: 8 onwards (Price per day)		Per TEU/day	16.10	0% Rate			
1.2.5	Use of Operational Area - Export Empty Containers (except Transhipment)			Fre				
1.2.5.1	72 hours (Free time) (n10)	Regulated	Des TEURIS					
1.2.5.2	Days: 4 – 6 (Tariff per day)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day	10.70 37.50	0% Rate 0% Rate			
1.2.5.3	Day 7 (Price per day)	ivuii negulai80	Per TEU/day					
1.2.5.4	Day: 8 onwards (Price per day) Use of Operational Area - Transhipment Full Containers		Per TEU/day	16.10	0% Rate			
1.2.6		Regulated		Fre				
1.2.6.1 1.2.6.2	48 hours (Free time included in Standard Service) (n11) Day: 3 – 4 (Price per day)	Regulated	Per TEU/day	17.10	e 0% Rate			
1.2.6.2	Day: 5 – 6 (Price per day)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day	26.80	0% Rate			
1.2.6.4	Day 7 onwards (Price per day)	Ivoi Negulateu	Per TEU/day	33.00	0% Rate			
1.2.0.4	Use of Operational Area - Transhipment Empty Containers		Per IEU/day	33.00	U% Rate			
1.2.7.1		Developed		Fre				
1.2.7.1	48 hours (Free time included in Standard Service) (n11) Day: 3 – 4 (Price per day)	Regulated	Per TEU/day	17.10	0% Rate			
1.2.7.2	Day: 5 – 6 (Price per day)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day	26.80	0% Rate			
1.2.7.4	Day 7 onwards (Price per day)	Ivoii ivegulateu	Per TEU/day	33.00	0% Rate			
1.2.7.4	Use of Operational Area for Empty pool - Empty containers (except Transhipment)		rei icu/uay	33.00	U //o Pedite			
1.2.8.1	Use of operational area for empty containers from empty pool (n12)	Non Regulated	Per TEU	Per agre	amont			
1.2.9	Use of operations are not empty contained into minpy poor (int2) Special Container - empty and transhipment	Ivoi Negulateu	TOTILO	r or agre	JOHN ON THE PROPERTY OF THE PR			
1.2.9.1	Operation Container - empty and unanimpment Loading/unloading and delivery of non ISO/OOG (Additional) Container 20 and 40 foot (n7)	Regulated	Per container	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.2	Treatment of Hazardous cargo containers IMO class 1 (n13)	rtoguiatou	Per TEU	260.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.3	Treatment of Hazardous cargo containers IMO class 5.2, class 6.2 and class 7 (n13)		Per TEU	260.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.4	Treatment of Hazardous cargo IMO 9 (n13)		Per TEU	120.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.5	Treatment of Hazardous cargo other IMO classes (n13)		Per TEU	150.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.6	Supply of special equipment for handling 20' containers with oversized cargo in the container yard	Non Regulated	Container-Move	169.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.7	Supply of special equipment for handling 40' containers with oversized cargo in the container yard		Container-Move	330.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.8	Containers with oversized cargo - use of operational area (n14)		Per container/day	25.00	0% Rate			
1.2.9.9	High Cube Containers 9'6" (n14)		Per container	20.60	0% Rate			
1.2.10	Complementary Services to stevedoring/unstevedoring							
1.2.10.1	Connection and disconnection service for reefer containers on-board vessels (n15)	Non Regulated	Per container-operation	9.00	0% Rate			
1.2.11	Transhipment Reefer Containers							
1.2.11.1	Energy - container 20 and 40 foot (n6 y n16)	Regulated	Per Container/hour	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.11.2	Inspection and monitoring - container 20 and 40 foot (n7 and n16)	Regulated	Per Container/day	0.00	0% Rate			
1.2.11.3	Energy - container 20 and 40 foot (n17)	Non Regulated	Per Container/day	75.00	0% Rate			
1.2.11.4	Inspection and monitoring - container 20 and 40 foot (n17)	ivuii negulai80	Per event	27.20	0% Rate			
1.2.12	Re-stow Reefer Containers (n18)							
1.2.12.1	Energy supply for re-stow reefer containers	Non Regulated	Per container	77.10	0% Rate			
1.2.13	Gasification of a full container reefer - all traffics (n19)							
1.2.13.1	Supply of gases N2 y CO2		Per container	373.89	67.30			
1.2.13.2	Supply of gases N2	Regulated	Per container	333.56	60.04			
1.2.13.3	Supply of gases CO2		Per container	133.50	24.03			
1.2.14	Reefer container data download							
1.2.14.1	Download and sending information of reefer container parameters	Regulated	Per container	21.22	3.82			
1.2.15	Additional inspection of seals							
1.2.15.1	Additional inspection or revision of seals (n20)	Non Regulated	Per seal	12.00	0% Rate			
1.2.16	Traction Service for Inter-terminal Transhipment Containers							
1.2.16.1	Inter-terminal Transport of Transhipment Containers (n21)	Non Regulated	Per container	40.00	0% Rate			

1.c.1 o.1 Inter-terminal transport of transnipment Containers (n27)

Non Regulated Per container 40.00 0% Rate

(n6): All the other services applying to all types of resease as available in section 7 of this Tartif Schedule.
(n7): Applicable to large with the other services applying to all types of resease as available in section 7 of this Tartif Schedule.
(n8): Chapter of the price is applicable wherever service is required by users and is aimed to increase productivity of bading/unitoeding container operations above productivity levels set forth in the Concession Agreement. This price is additional to standard service without gantry crane. In case productivity is increased by initiative of APM Terminals Callso SA, and with no user request, productivity increase cost is under responsability of APM Terminals Callso SA.

retination SA.

(n11): Free time to be not as from the end of complete discharge operation of the vessel or from the moment the container is located in the Terminal yard for shipment. Free time does not apply to full transshipment containers with oversized cargo; that is, for this type of container, the use of operating area is billed from the first day.

(n12): This is applicable to those containers from empty pool granted to shipping lines in accordance to corresponding agreement with APM Terminals Calleo S.A. Price is independent from the number of storage days.

(n13): In the event that a container carries several classes of IMO cargo, the higher price amount of IMO classes will be applicable as one soile charge. Price of subsection 12.9.5 does not apply for ammonium nitrate IMO Class 5.1, unless the user requires the service. Price of subsection 12.9.4 does not apply for containers of Fehrmeal IMO Class 9.

(n14): This service covers additional capacity of containers yand or stacks of empty containers (all traffic) and full transhipment containers, although in the case of long-trainers (all transhipment containers and the use of the area is billed from the first day (does not include free hours). In the case of high-cube containers the price is independent from the number of storage days at the Terminal.

(n15): This price is applicable to all discharged or shipped containers through the Terminal including restow containers (via quay and in the same hold), that require such service. This is applicable for this operation, whether it is connection or disconnection.

(n15): This price is applicable to the storage (inclusive).

(n15): This is a positive as from 11th day one wound.

(n15): This is applicable to re-stor containers via quay, including inspection and monitoring if necessary. This is an one time payment to be applicable for total energy supply pariod provided to re-stor reefer containers.

(n15): This is applicable to re-store containers via quay, including inspection and monitoring if necessary. This is an one time payment to be applicable for total energy supply pariod provided to re-store reefer containers.

(n15): This is applicable to re-store containers via quay, including inspection and monitoring if necessary. The supplicable for the supply pariod provided to re-store reefer containers.

(n15): This is applicable to re-store reefer sold information for the supply pariod provided to re-store reefer containers.

(n15): This is applicable to re-store reefer sold information for the supply payof programs and restore requirements.

(n15): This is applicable to re-store requirements.

(n15): This is applicable t

(n21): Service that involves moving the container between port terminals from the North Terminal to the South Terminal whenever a container is unloaded via the North Terminal and it is required to be shipped via the South Terminal and ion viceversa.

Section 1.3	Special Service of Use of Operational Area (Port Terminal) - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
1.3.1	Use of Operational Area - Import Full Containers (except Transhipment) (n22)										
1.3.1.1	48 hours to import and/or discharge container (Free time included in Standard Service) (n23)	Regulated				Fre	10				
1.3.1.2	Day: 3 – 6 (Tariff per day)		Per TEU/day			42.40	7.63				
1.3.1.3	Day 7 (Price per day) container 20 and 40 foot		Por TEU			90.10	16.22				
1.3.1.4	Days: 8 – 10 (Price per day)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day			44.50	8.01				
1.3.1.5	Days: 11 – 20 (Price per day)	Ivoii i togulatou	Per TEU/day			44.50	8.01				
1.3.1.6	Days: 21 – 28 (Price per day)		Per TEU/day			44.50	8.01				
1.3.1.7	Day: 29 onwards (Price per day)		Per TEU/day			44.50	8.01				
1.3.2	Use of Operational Area - Export Full Containers (except Transhipment) (n22)										
1.3.2.1	72 hours to export and/or loading container (Free time) (n24)	Regulated				Fre	10				
1.3.2.2	Days: 4 – 6 (Tariff per day)		Per TEU/day			39.80	7.16				
1.3.2.3	Day 7 (Price per day) container 20 and 40 foot		Por TEU			90.10	16.22				
1.3.2.4	Days: 8 – 10 (Price per day)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day			44.50	8.01				
1.3.2.5	Days: 11 – 20 (Price per day)	ugulateu	Per TEU/day			44.50	8.01				
1.3.2.6	Days: 21 – 28 (Price per day)		Per TEU/day			44.50	8.01				

1.3.2 Days: 21 - 26 (Price per day)
1.3.2 Days: 21 - 26 (Price per day)
1.3.2 manufactory 20 rewards (Fig. Per ELUday
4.4.50
8.01
(202) Trails and prices set from in sub-section 1.3.1 and 1.3.2 manufactory and 1.3.2 manu

Section 1.4	Temporary Depot Special Service - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
1.4.1	Temporary Depot Integrated Service for dry import containers (n25)										
1.4.1.1	20' Container - Includes use of area until the 10th day		Per container			302.10	54.38				
1.4.1.2	40' Container - Includes use of area until the 10th day		Per container			435.70	78.43				
1.4.1.3	Use of area during days 11 – 20 (Price per day) (n26)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day			20.00	3.60				
1.4.1.4	Use of area during days 21 – 28 (Price per day) (n26)		Per TEU/day			25.00	4.50				
1.4.1.5	Use of area from 29th day onwards and other services (n26)			See section 1.3.1	.7 and others from :	section 1.5					
1.4.2	Temporary Depot Integrated Service for dry export containers (n27)										
1.4.2.1	20' Container - Includes use of area until the 7th day		Per container			243.10	43.76				
1.4.2.2	40' Container - Includes use of area until the 7th day		Per container			375.70	67.63				
1.4.2.3	Use of area days 8 – 10 (Price per day) (n28)	Non Regulated	Per TEU/day			10.00	1.80				
1.4.2.4	Use of area days 11 – 20 (Price per day) (n28)	Tron regulates	Per TEU/day			14.00	2.52				
1.4.2.5	Use of area during days 21 – 28 (Price per day) (n28)		Per TEU/day			20.00	3.60				
1.4.2.6	Use of area from 29th day onwards and other services (n28)			See section 1.3.2	.7 and others from :	section 1.5					
1.4.3	Temporary Depot integrated service for reefer import containers (n29)										
1.4.3.1	20' Container - Includes use of area until the 7th		Per container			374.60	67.43				
1.4.3.2	40' Container - Includes use of area until the 7th	Non Regulated	Per container			500.90	90.16				
1.4.3.3	Use of area during days 8 – 10 (Price per day) (n30)	Troit regulated	Per TEU/day			15.00	2.70				
1.4.3.4	Use of area from day 11 onwards and other services (n30)		See se	ction 1.4.1.3, 1.4.1.4	and 1.3.1.7 and oti	ners from section 1.5	5				
1.4.4	Temporary Depot integrated service for reefer export containers (n31)										
1.4.4.1	20' Container - Includes use of area until the 7th		Per Container			341.60	61.49				
1.4.4.2	40' Container - Includes use of area until the 7th	Non Regulated	Per Container			448.90	80.80				
1.4.4.3	Use of area from day 8 onwards and other services (n32)		See	section 1.4.2.3 to 1.4	.2.5, 1.3.2.7 and ot	hers of section 1.5					

1.4.4.3 Use of draws from day 8 consected and other services (INS2) 10.7.4.2.5 to 3.7.4.2.5 to 3

(27): This shall be applicable wherever APM Terminals Callao S.A. has been rominated as Temporary Depot (2014). Service includes Cargo Portion of Standard Service, use of operational area until the Th day, documentation emission, (semporary depot documentation emission (volante), customs transmission. Use of operational area is calculated from the date the container is placed in the container special area until the Estimated Time of Berthing (ETI) of the vessel. For purposes of computation of storage free time storage and bilished storage, at should be taken in consideration in the source of the storage and bilished storage, at should be taken in consideration in the source of the storage and bilished storage, at should be taken in consideration in the source of the storage and a should within standard service.

(in 28): Price of section 1.4.2.3 is applicable for segre of the storage 20 aveneds. For the extend ready of the storage days.

(n/20): This shall be applicable whenever APM Terminals Callao S.A. has been nominated as Temporary depot documentation emission (volante), customs transmission. Use of operational area until the 7th day, energy supply to reefer containers until the 7th day, inspection and monitoring until the 7th day, documentation revision, temporary depot documentation emission (volante), customs transmission. Use of operational area is calculated in from the date of complete cargo discharge of the vessel until the container is withdrawn from the container yard. First two days (48 hours) are free of charge and are included within the standard service.

(n30): Price of section 1.4.33 is applicable to use of operational area from days 8 to 10 of Temporary Depot; price of section 1.4.1 is applicable for days 21 to 28; and price of section 1.3.17 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.23, is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 21 to 28; and price of section 1.3.17 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.23, is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 21 to 28; and price of section 1.3.17 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.2.3, is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 21 to 28; and price of section 1.3.17 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.2.3, is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 21 to 28; and price of section 1.3.17 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.2.3, is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.3 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for energy su

(n31): This shall be applicable whenever APM Terminals Callao S.A. has been nominated as Temporary Depot (2014). Service includes Cargo Portion of Standard Service, use of operational area until the 7th day, energy supply to reefer containers until the 7th day, espection and monitoring until the 7th day, commentation revision, temporary depot documentation emission (volante), customs transmission. Use of operational area is calculated from the date the container is placed in the container year until the Estimated Time of Berthing (ETB) of the vessel. For purposes of computation of storage free time storage and biliable storage, it should be taken in consideration in the so-called "Bilable ETB" that is published in the "Container Ship Porgramme" option on our webste and defined in the Tariffs Regulation and Commercial Policy of APM Terminals Callao S.A. First two days (8th Dursu) are fee of change and one included within the standard service.

(n22): Price of section 1.4.2.3 is applicable to use of operational area from days 8 to 10 of Temporary Depot, price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 11 to 20, price of section 1.4.2.5 is applicable for days 21 to 28, and price of section 1.3.2.7 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.3. is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 11 to 20, price of section 1.3.2.7 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.3. is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.2.3 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.2.3 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.2.3 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 29 onwards. Price of section 1.5.2.3 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for days 21 to 28; and price of section 1.3.2.7 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable for energy supply for day 8th onwards and price of section 1.5.2.4 is applicable fo

Section 1.5	Other Special Services for Containers (Port Terminal & Tempory Depot) - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff) Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff) Cargo (I
1.5.1	Special Cargo						3-1/	(31)	32 (12) -00.80 (1
1.5.1.1	Treatment of Hazardous cargo containers IMO class 1 (n33		Per TEU			270.40	48.67		
1.5.1.2	Treatment of Hazardous cargo containers IMO class 5.2, class 6.2 and class 7 (n33)		Per TEU			270.40	48.67		
1.5.1.3	Treatment of Hazardous carpo IMO 9 (n33 and n34)		Per TEU			125.00	22.50		
1.5.1.4	Treatment of Hazardous carpo other IMO classes (n33)		Per TEU			159.00	28.62		
1.5.1.4	Treatment of reactions carry other involvations (i.e., other involvations) is a special equipment for handling 20' containers with oversized cargo in the container vard	Non Regulated	Container-Move			169.00	30.42		
1.5.1.6	Supply of special equipment for handling 20 containers with oversized cargo in the container yard Supply of special equipment for handling 40 containers with oversized cargo in the container yard		Container-Move			330.00	59.40		
1.5.1.0	supply of special equipment for naniming 40 containers with oversized cargo in the container yard. Containers with oversized cargo - use of operational area (n35)					25.00	4.50		
1.5.1.7	Containers with oversized cargo - use or operational area (n.55) High Cube Containers 96° (n.55)		Per container/day Container			23.00	4.14		
1.5.1.0	rigin Cube Containers 90 (n35) Reefer Container		Container			23.00	4.14		
1.5.2.1	Energy - 20' and 40' container (n36 and n37)	Regulated	Per container/hour			0.00	0.00		
1.5.2.2	Inspection and monitoring - 20' and 40' container (n36 and n37)		Per container/day			0.00	0.00		
1.5.2.3	Energy - 20' and 40' container (Price per day or fraction day) (n38)		Per container/day			78.00	14.04		
1.5.2.4	Inspection and monitoring - 20' and 40' container (n38)	Non Regulated	Per event			28.30	5.09		
1.5.2.5	Pre-cooling empty container (n39)		Per Container			36.00	6.48		
1.5.2.6	Provision of cold antechamber (n40)		Per Unit/day			250.00	45.00		
1.5.2.7	Pre-cooling empty container (n39)	Regulated	Per Container			39.70	7.15		
1.5.2.8	Assembly and disassembly of clip system on reefer Gensets (n36)		Per complete cycle			0.00	0.00		
1.5.3	Cargo Handling and horizontal movement operations								
1.5.3.1	Additional Movement to Standard Service in the terminal as per request of the user or authorities (n36)		Per Container			0.00	0.00		
1.5.3.2	Cargo inspection with groups o gangs - 20' and 40' container (n36)	Regulated	Per Container			0.00	0.00		
1.5.3.3	Cargo inspection with forklifts - 20' and 40' container (n36)		Per Container			0.00	0.00		
1.5.3.4	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with dry cargo (with forklift) (n36)		Per Container			176.00	31.68		
1.5.3.5	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with dry cargo (with crew or crew-forklift) (n36)		Per Container			200.00	36.00		
1.5.3.6	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with dry cargo (with coil handling forklift or another type of special forklift) (n36)		Per Container			230.00	41.40		
1.5.3.7	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with dry cargo (with forklift) including Gate In/Gate Out of empty container (n36)		Per Container			230.00	41.40		
1.5.3.8	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with dry cargo (with crew or crew-forklift) including Gate In/Gate Out of empty container (n36)		Per Container			250.00	45.00		
1.5.3.9	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with dry cargo (with coil handling forklift or another type of special forklift) including Gate In/Gate Out of empty container (n36)	Non Regulated	Per Container			280.00	50.40		
1.5.3.10	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with refrigerated cargo		Per Container			660.00	118.80		
1.5.3.11	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with refrigerated cargo including Gate In/Gate Out of empty containers		Per Container			880.00	158.40		
1.5.3.12	Consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with Mobile Harbour Cranes (Price per shift or fraction shift) (n41)		Per shift			1.250.00	225.00		
1.5.3.13	Partial consolidation/deconsolidation of containers with dry cargo		Per Container			100.00	18.00		
1.5.3.14	Depalletizing/palletizing (removal of straps and/or strapping) (r42)		Per Pallet			10.00	1.80		
1.5.4	Other Services					10.00	1.00		
1.5.4.1	Breakdown as per instructions of freight forward agent (n43)		Per B/L			23.00	4.14		
1542	Bill of ladino breakdown (n/4)		Per breakdown			23.00	4 14		
1.5.4.2	on or require preservoir (I+O) Sweeping of empty container		Per container			6.00	1.08		
1.5.4.4	Simple cleaning of container		Per container			24.00	4.32		
1.5.4.4	Simple cleaning or container Chemical cleaning of container		Per container Per container			48.00	4.32 8.64		
1.5.4.6	Chemical cleaning or container Container recair	Non Regulated	Per container Per Activity			46.00 Per c			
1.5.4.7	Seal placement services		Per seal Per seal			12.00 12.00	2.16 2.16		
	Additional inspection or revision of seals (n20)								
1.5.4.9	Labels Placing or Removal Services (n44)		Per container			9.00	1.62		
1.5.4.10	Additional weighing of containers (n45)		Per container			90.00	16.20		
1.5.5	Depot for Empty Containers								
1.5.5.1	Gate In (n46)	Non Regulated	Per container			240.00	43.20		
1.5.5.2	Gate Out (n46)		Per container			272.00	48.96		

13.2.0.... Used to continue or the container of the Conta

(n34): The price of this service (subsection 1.5.1.3) does not apply for Fishmeal - IMO Class 9 previously declared as such in the Container Announcement List (CAL) for shipping as per procedures

(nSS). This service covers additional capacity of container yard or stacks of full containers (except hrandsipment). In the case of high-cube containers the price is independent from the number of storage days at the Terminal and this is not applicable for containers of Temporary Depot service (section 1.4 services). In the case of containers with oversized cargo, the use of area is billed from the first day (does not include free hours).

(not). Explicate the survives plant and several services of the survives plant and several services pl

(n/2): Price applicable to all users who demand the service in cases where the loose break bulk cargo is placed on (or removed from) a pallet that will then be consolidated within (or previously will be deconsolidated from) a container. Includes the provision of straps or similar for the assembly of pallets. It does not apply to inspection cases (either prior, by red channel or requested by BCE personnel).

[n43]: It is charged to each breakdown BIL mother, BIL son or BIL grandson.
[n44]: Respective libels shall be placed according to cargo classification as per IMDG code for export operations. For import operations, placing of label shall take place when ever a discharged container does not corresponding label, in such case, removal of labels will take place. Label removal shall also take place when containers are returned for their resultization or in those cases when these do not correspond to IMDG code, for placing the correct label instead (NAS) Weighing of containers shall be executed at the facilities of the North Terminal as per request of the user (cargo owner or consignee) or the authorities. The charge of this service is applicable for containers that suffered no modification (from physical inspection or other reason), and which additional weighing result does not way more than 3% of registered weight from standard service weighting.

(n46): This service shall not be applicable for shipping, unloading or transhipment services for empty containers set forth in Section 1.1.2 and 1.1.3 of current Tariff Schedule.

SECTION 2		REAR BULK CARGO	DERVICES								
Section 2.1	Standard Services	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2.1.1	Standard Service to the Vessel - Services to the Vessel										
2.1.1.1	Use or rental of berth (Tariff per hour or fraction hour) (n1)	Regulated	Total LoA (m) x Hours	1.69	0% Rate			1.42	Tasa 0%		
2.1.2	Standard Service to Break Bulk Cargo										
2.1.2.1	Loading and Unloading of Break Bulk cargo (n47)	Regulated	Per Ton	2.50	0% Rate	15.60	2.81	2.50	0% Rate	15.00	2.70
(n47): Vessel porti	on of this tariff includes transference of the cargo from vessel to the quay, lashing/unlashing and tally. Payment of Vessel portion will be applicable to the shipping line or cargo consignee, upon one of this tariff includes transference of the cargo from vessel to the quay, lashing/unlashing and tally. Payment of Vessel portion will be applicable to the shipping line or cargo consignee, upon one of the cargo from vessel to the quay, lashing/unlashing and tally.	conditions set forth in the m	aritime shipping contract. If Ve	ssel portion of this tari	ff is charged to the c	argo consignee, then I	GV (IVA) shall be ap	plicable to this tariff.			
				14 105 100	1/ 1/010	A 07 100		V 107 100		0 00 100	
Section 2.2	Special Services - Services to the Vessel (n6)	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2.2.1	Hatches or Hold Lids (n7)										
2.2.1.1	Movement of ISO hatches	Regulated	Per move	0.00	0% Rate						
2.2.2	Re-stow of Break Bulk Cargo										
2.2.2.1	Re-stow via vessel	Regulated	Per ton	19.15	0% Rate			17.00	Tasa 0%		
2.2.2.2	Re-stow via quay (n48)	regulated	Per ton	38.64	0% Rate			34.00	Tasa 0%		
	Transhipment of Break Bulk cargo										
2.2.3.1	Transhipment of Break Bulk cargo - Complete cycle (n49)	Non Regulated	Per ton	25.60	0% Rate						
(n48): This is appl	icable to the cargo that is re-stowed in the same hold (level) or in another hold (level) of the vessel which in both cases cargo requires to be temporarily transferred to the quay.										

(n49): Price of service includes 3 free days of storage which applies after completion of cargo discharge operation of the vessel

Section 2.3	Special Service of Use of Operational Area (Port Terminal) - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2.3.1	Use of Operational Area - All traffic										
2.3.1.1	Days: 1 - 3 (Free time - included in Standard Service)	Regulated				Fr	ee				
2.3.1.2	Days: 4 – 10 (Tariff for whole period or fraction period)		Per ton			26.00	4.68				
2.3.1.3	Days: 11 - 20 (Tariff per day or fraction day)	Non Regulated	Per ton/day			2.90	0.52				
2.3.1.4	Days: 21 - onwards (Tariff per day or fraction day)		Per ton/day			4.20	0.76				
Section 2.4											
	Special Service of Temporary Depot - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2.4.1	Special Service of Temporary Depot - Services to the Cargo Temporary Depot Integrated Service - All traffic (n50)	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
		Nature	Unit of charge Per ton	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff) 29.00	Cargo (IGV) 5.22	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2.4.1	Temporary Depot Integrated Service - All traffic (n50)	Nature		Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)			Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2.4.1 2.4.1.1	Temporary Depot Integrated Service - All traffic (n50) Break Bulk Cargo - Includes use of operational area until day 10	Nature Non Regulated	Per ton	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	29.00	5.22	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2.4.1 2.4.1.1 2.4.1.2	Temporary Depot Integrated Service - All traffic (n50) Break Bulk Cargo - Includes use of operational area until day 10 Used Coperational area from days 11 - C2) Pirce per day of day fraction)		Per ton Per ton/day	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	29.00 1.50	5.22 0.27	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)

- 1 Whole are some shorts, use a support of the second of

vanishment on the.

(India) Prize of section 2.4.1.3 is applicable for use of operational area of temporary deposit of subsection 2.4.1.4 from day 31 and onwards.

(InS2): For the other services, tariffs and prices of sections from 2.5.2 to 2.5.4 are applicable independently from the number of storage days of break bulk cargo in the Terminal and regardless of the temporary deposit services chosen (either from section 2.4.1.1 or 2.4.1.4).

Sect	ection 2.5 Other Special Services to Break Bulk Cargo (P	ort Terminal & Temporary Depot) - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
2	2.5.1 Use of Simple Depot - All traffic (n53)											
2.5	2.5.1.1 Days: 1 - 30 (Price per month or fraction month)		Non Regulated	Per m2			11.00	1.98				
2	2.5.2 Special Cargo											
2.5	2.5.2.1 Loading/Unloading of project cargo without mobile harbor crane (n54)			Per ton or m3			35.33	6.36			31.90	5.74
2.5	2.5.2.2 Loading/Unloading of project cargo with mobile harbor crane (n54)		Regulated	Per ton or m3			49.24	8.86			43.70	7.87
2.5	2.5.2.3 Special treatment to hazardous cargo using equipment and additional personnel -	direct treatment (n55)	rtogulatou	Per ton			20.10	3.62				
2.5	2.5.2.4 Special treatment to hazardous cargo using equipment and additional personnel -	indirect treatment (n55)		Per ton			24.10	4.34				
2	2.5.3 Cargo Handling and horizontal movement operations											
2.5	2.5.3.1 Additional Movement as per request of the user or competent authority			Per ton			4.00	0.72				
2.5	2.5.3.2 Handling for registry of break bulk cargo (n56)			Per ton			4.00	0.72				
2.5	2.5.3.3 Deconsolidation/Consolidation of break bulk cargo with MAFIs (n57)		Non Regulated	Per MAFI			281.00	50.58				
2.5	2.5.3.4 Desconsolidation/Consolidation of Break Bulk cargo in MAF1's with Mobile Harbo	ur Cranes (Price per shift or fraction shift) (n58)	I voi i Negulateu	Per Shift			1,250.00	225.00				
2.5	2.5.3.5 Deconsolidation/Consolidation of MAFIs (n59)			Per MAFI	83.00	14.94						
2.5	2.5.3.6 Bagging or racking of goods in sacks or big bags (60)			Per ton			20.00	3.60				
2	2.5.4 Other services											
2.5	2.5.4.1 Additional weighing (This does not include extra movement)		Non Regulated	Per truck			21.00	3.78				
(-E2), T	to This according to the contract that Dente Double according to the design and also and absorption is for a c	and a second but the assessment or instead and ADM Transitate Calles C.A. This is another by for Death Dulle o	seems that will be Eastly a	binand on another trace of a	(:		and the transference and	adad is santained as	d in these stands on Da	eals Dully Chandend	anning abolt out he are:	dated to Decale Delle

2.1.1 Following weight in this case. That for this service is applicable to Paragraph Expert only, Space is subject to arribbe continging for a period agreed by the exporter or importer and APM Terminals Calso S.A. This is applicable for Deak Bulk capp in this part but the finally aligned as another type of capp (in containers mainly or for another cauge that has been inhaded in capp in this case. Taff to this service is applicable as Simple Depot only, Space is subject to arribbe for another capp that has the mainly aligned as another type of capp (in containers mainly or for another capp that has been inhaded in capp in this case. Taff to this service is applicable as Simple Depot only, Space is subject to arribbe for another capp that has been inhaded in capp in the case. Taff to this service is applicable as Simple Depot only, Space is subject to arribbe for another capp that has been inhaded in capp in the capp that the subject of the subject to another capp that has been inhaded in capp in the capp that the subject of the subject to another capp that has been inhaded in capp in the capp that the subject to another capp that has been inhaded in capp in the capp that the subject to another capp that has been inhaded in capp in the capp that the subject to another capp that has been inhaded in capp in the capp that the subject to another capp that the capp that the capp that the capp that the subject to another cappet that the capp that the capp that the capp that the cappet to another cappet that the capp that the cappet to another cappet that the cappet that the capp that the cappet to another cappet that the cappet that the cappet to another cappet that the cappet that the

(n55): Tairff corresponds to loading and unbading operators of hazardous break bulk cargo (IMO) whenever additional equipment and personnel are not to be provided, then Standard Service tairff to break bulk cargo shall be applicable. Under direct treatment, import hazardous cargo is to be delivered to the user in the berth (next to the ship) immediately after being discharged. Under indirect treatment, import hazardous cargo is delivered to the user at the storage area.

applicable. Under direct treatment, import hazardous cargo is to be delivered to the user in the beath (rest, to the ship) immediately after being discharged. Under direct treatment, import hazardous cargo is solvered to the user at the storage area.

(ridi): This relates had undergind or gards using in solid harder of pages, but in position of pages, the property of the property

RO-RO CARGO SERVICES

ated Total LoA (m) x Hours

Nature Unit of charge Vessel (Tariff) Vessel (IGV) Cargo (Tariff) Cargo (IGV) Vessel (Tariff) Vessel (IGV) Cargo (

1.42 Tasa 0%

1.69 0% Rate

Section 3.1 Standard Service

Standard Service to the Vessel - Services to the Vessel

SECTION 3

3.1.1

3.1.2	Standard Service to Ro-Ro Cargo										
3.1.2.1	Loading or Unloading of Ro-Ro Cargo (n61)	Regulated	Per ton	3.50	0% Rate	44.10	7.94	3.50	0% Rate	42.80	7.70
(n61): Vessel po	tion of this tariff will be charged to the Shipping line (or representative), unless maritime shipping contract indicates otherwise. If Vessel portion of this tariff is charged to the cargo consignee, then	GV (IVA) shall be applicable	le to this tariff.								
Section 3.2	Special Services - Services to the Vessel	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
3.2.1	Re-stow of Ro-Ro cargo										
3.2.1.1	Re-stow via vessel	Regulated	Per ton	57.92	0% Rate			50.30	Tasa 0%		
3.2.1.2	Re-stow via quay (n62)	Regulateu	Per ton	112.88	0% Rate			99.00	Tasa 0%		
3.2.2	Transhipment of Ro-Ro cargo										
3.2.2.1	Transhipment of Ro-Ro cargo - Complete cycle (n63)	Non Regulated	Per ton	74.00	0% Rate						
3.2.3	Use of Operational Area - Transhipment (n64)										
3.2.3.1	Días: 1 -3 (Tiempo libre - included in the special service ro-ro cargo transhipment)			Fre	10						
3.2.3.2	Days: 4 – 10 (Price for total period or fraction period)	No Regulado	Per ton	48.80	Tasa 0%						
3.2.3.3	Days: 11 - onwards (Price per day or fraction day)		Per ton/day	20.00	Tasa 0%						

3.2.3. Days: 4 – 10 (Pince for total period or fraction period)
3.2.3. Days: 1 – nowands (Pince per day or fraction period)
3.2.3. Days: 11 – nowands (Pince per day or fraction day)
(notic): This is applicable to the cargo that is re-stowed in the same hold (level) or in another hold (level) of the vessel which in both cases cargo requires to be temporarry transferred to the quay.
(notic): Price of the section are applicable to all types of vehicle and machinary.

Section 3.3	Special Service of Use of Operational Area (Port Terminal) - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
3.3.1	Use of Operational Area - All traffic (except transhipment) (n64)										
3.3.1.1	Days: 1 - 3 (Free time - included in Standard Service)	Regulated				Fre	ee				
3.3.1.2	Days: 4 – 10 (Price for total period or fraction period)	Non Regulated	Per ton			90.00	16.20				
3.3.1.3	Days: 11 - onwards (Price per day or fraction day)	I voi i regulateu	Per ton/day			20.00	3.60				
Section 3.4	Special Service of Temporary Depot - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
3.4.1	Temporary Depot Integrated Service - All traffic (n65)										
3.4.1.1	Ro-Ro cargo in general - Includes use of operational area until day 10		Per ton			120.00	21.60				
3.4.1.2	Use of operational area from day 11 onwards (Price per day or fraction day)	Non Regulated	Per ton/day			10.00	1.80				
3.4.1.3	Other services (n66)			S	ee section 3.5						

(refS): This is applicable wherever APM Terminals Callao S.A. is appointed as Temporary Depot (code 3014) after cargo has been previously coordinated and accepted by APMTC (Subject to space availability). It includes the Standard Service cargo portion, use of operational area until day 10, temporary depot documentation emission (volante) and transmission to Customs. First three calendar days are free of charge and are part of the Standard Service. Prices of this section are applicable to all types of vehicles and machinery.

(n66): Prices of section 3.5 apply to other services of Temporary Depot, independently from the number of storage days of RoRo cargo.

Section 3.5	Other Special Services to Ro-Ro Cargo (Port Terminal & Temporary Depot) - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Car
3.5.1	Handling Services in Storage area										
3.5.1.1	Handling for registry of Ro-Ro cargo (n67)		Per ton			11.00	1.98				
3.5.1.2	Extra movement of Ro-Ro cargo (n68)	Non Regulated	Per ton			2.50	0.45				
3.5.1.3	Extra Movement of Ro-Ro Cargo up to 30 tons per unit - using equipment (n68)	Non Regulated	Per move			180.00	32.40				
3.5.1.4	Extra Movement of Rolling Cargo greater than 30 tons per unit - using equipment (n68)		Per move			400.00	72.00				
3.5.2	Deconsolidation/Consolidation										
3.5.2.1	Deconsolidation/Consolidation of Ro-Ro cargo with MAFIs (n69)		Per MAFI			281.00	50.58				
3.5.2.2	Desconsolidation/Consolidation of Ro-Ro cargo en MAFI's with Mobile Harbour Cranes (Price per shift or fraction shift) (n70)	Non Regulated	Per Shift			1,250.00	225.00				
3.5.2.3	Deconsolidation/Consolidation of MAFI's (n59)		Per MAFI	83.00	14.94						

a.u.e.d ucconsociation/controllation of MAPT \$ (1059) (
(167). This wifers to hamiling of cargo uniter for the registry or inspection of the cargo, as per request of the user, (cargo owner or consignee), or authorities.
(168). Additional movement of R-R-Ro cargo within the Multipurpose North Terminal not included in the Standard Service, and upon request of the user, (cargo owner or consignee), or authorities.
(169). This septicates for special restaurch to R-Ro cargo in the storage area in order to separated (septiculated or placedus EMPs to laterals). This is invisible to the cargo consignee.
(170). Service includes the use of Mobile Harbour Clanes, for special treatment of Ro-Ro cargo are the operational area, for the period of four (I41) hours in order to separate/withdraw/discharge and place/load Ro-Ro cargo from metit subject to Mobile Harbour Clanes, so should be considered to the cargo consistence. is (Referred to as MAFI trailer). Price is invoiced to the Cargo Consignee, being applicable in those cases where Mobile Harbour Cranes are required for less than four-hour (4) periods. This is

SECTION 4		SOLID BULK CAR	GO .								
Section 4.1	Standard Service	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
4.1.1	Standard Service to the Vessel - Services to the Vessel										
4.1.1.1	Use or rental of berth (Tariff per hour or fraction hour) (n1)	Regulated	Total LoA (m) x Hours	1.69	0% Rate			1.42	Tasa 0%		
4.1.2	Standard Service to Solid Bulk Cargo - Services to the Cargo										
4.1.2.1	Loading or Unloading of Solid Bulk	Regulated	Per ton			9.37	1.69			7.80	1.40
Section 4.2	Special Services - Services to the Vessel	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
4.2.1	Hatches or Hold Lids(n6)										
4.2.1.1	Movement of ISO hatches	Regulated	Per move	0.00	0% Rate						
Section 4.3	Special Services - Services to the Cargo		Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
4.3.1	Remove/place of artificial separation in vessel's hold										
4.3.1.1	Remove of artificial separation in vessel's hold	Regulated	Per operation			2,000.00	360.00				
4.3.2	Use of Operational Area - All traffic										
4.3.2.1	Days: 1 - 5 (Free time - included in Standard Service) (n71)	Regulated				Fr					
4.3.2.2	Days: 6 – 15 (Price for whole period or fraction period)		Per ton			2.90	0.52				
4.3.2.3	Days: 16 – 30 (Price for whole period or fraction period)	Non Regulated	Per ton			4.00	0.72				
4.3.2.4	Days: 31 - onwards (Price per day or fraction day)		Per ton/day			0.40	0.07				
4.3.3	Other services										
4.3.3.1	Additional weighing (Extra movement is not included) (n72)	Non Regulated	Per truck			21.00	3.78				
	re given to goods which use absorbing towers and silos.										
(n72): This service	shall be provided within facilities of Multipurpose North Terminal as per request of user or authorities. (Extra) movement of solid bulk cargo is requested from its stacking area to the Gates area.	Such service does not inclu	ude extra movement service.								

SECTION 5		LIQUID BULK CAI	RGO								
Section 5.1	Standard Service	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
5.1.1	Standard Service to the Vessel - Services to the Vessel										
5.1.1.1	Use or rental of berth (Tariff per hour or fraction hour) (n1)	Regulated	Total LoA (m) x Hours	1.69	0% Rate			1.42	Tasa 0%		
5.1.2	Standard Service to Liquid Bulk Cargo - Services to the Cargo										
5.1.2.1	Loading or Unloading of Liquid Bulk	Regulated	Per ton			5.65	1.02				
Section 5.2	Special Services - Services to the Cargo	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
5.2.1	Use of Contention Barriers										
5.2.1.1	Use of Contention Barriers (Tariff per day or fraction day) (n73)	Regulated	Per day			1,758.00	316.44			1,590.00	286.20

SECTION 6		PASSENGERS									
Section 6.1	Standard Service	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
6.1.1	Standard Service to the Vessel - Services to the Vessel										

6.1.2 Standard Service per Passenger 6.1.2 In Standard Service per Passenger (74) Regulated Per Passenger (75) 3.60	6.1.1.1	Use or rental of berth (Tariff per hour or fraction hour) (n1)	Regulated	Total LoA (m) x Hours	1.69	0.30				
6.1.2.1 Standard Service per Passenger (n74) Regulated Per Passenger 19.98 3.60	6.1.2	Standard Service per Passenger								
	6.1.2.1	Standard Service per Passenger (n74)	Regulated	Per Passenger			19.98	3.60		

SECTION 7	OTHER CO	MMON SERVICES TO 1	HE VESSEL (n75)								
Section 7.1	Special Services - Services to the Vessel	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
7.1.1	Use of Contention Barriers										
7.1.1.1	Use of Contention Barriers (Tariff per hour or fraction hour) (n76)	Regulated	Por día	1,758.00	316.44			1,590.00	286.20		
7.1.2	Hold Cleaning (n77)										
7.1.2.1	Vessel Holds cleaning (price per gang-shift or fraction) (n78)		Per gang/Shift	510.00	91.80						
7.1.2.2	Unloading of non-hazardous solid waste (price per M3 or fraction) (n79)	Non Regulated	Per M3	255.00	45.90						
7.1.2.3	Unloading of hazardous solid waste (price per M3 or fraction) (n80)		Per M3	400.00	72.00						
7.1.3	Sludge Management										
7.1.3.1	Oily Waste Management (n81)		Per truck	1,326.00	238.68						
7.1.3.2	Unloading of solid waste (price per M3 or fraction) (n82)	Non Regulated	Per M3	357.00	64.26						
7.1.3.3	Management of non-Hazardous solid waste - non recoverables (price per M3 o fracción) (n83)	Non Negulateu	Per M4	357.00	64.26						
7.1.3.4	Management of Hazardous solid waste (price per M3 or fraction) (n84)		Per M3	500.00	90.00						
7.1.4	Other services										
7.1.4.1	Water supply (n85)	Non Regulated	Per ton	10.60	1.91						
7.1.4.2	Phone service	Non Regulated	Per activity	Per q	uote						

(This is applicable to the use of contention barriers during fuel supply operations to the vesses!. Service includes placing and unplacing contention barriers sewell as cleaning and dying service. Tariff for contention barriers shall be applicable to the shipping line or its repres

(n77). This service will apply to users named "Gients of ordinary service" which refers to loading or discharge operations per vessel call, and in case of discharge and loading operations of compatible goods per vessel and it. Service shall not be applicable to discharging and loading operations of incompatible goods of same vessel call, in there words, to discharging cargo not compatible with products to be baded. This includes vessel hold determine service (price of section 1.1.2 to if lartif Rebels) are unboding of soil vessels (price of section 1.1.2 and to 7.1.2), its result of determine process, and to discharge process of service process, and to discharge process of service process, and to discharge process of service process. The products of service process of service process of service process. The products of service process of service process of service process. The process of service process of service process of service process. The process of service process. The process of service process o

(n70); This refers to unloading solid wastage omboard the vessel such as materials from lasthing/unlasthing (wood, cardboard and others) as well as final waste disposal. Minimum invoice shall be USD 255.

(n80): This refers to unloading hazardous solid wastage omboard the vessel from the cleaning of the ship's holds and final disposal of wastes from vessel. Minimum invoice shall be USD 400.

(n81): Price of this service inc des collection and final disposal of oily waste from vessel.

India: This service refers to discharging or collection from wessels recoverable waste from wessels (such as classics, obasic, or metal cords, wood, cardboard, caper, meaazines and any other of the same tweel, classified as non-dangerous. Price of service applies to those cases where APM Terminals Callao SA, does not carry out vessel hold cleaning service. Minimum invoice shall be USD 357.

(n53). This service refers to discharging or collecting from vessels non-recoverable waste dissified as non-dangeous. Service includes temporary store in the terminal facility if necessary, as well as final waste disposal. Price of service applies to those cases where APM Terminals Callao S.A. does not carry out vessel hold cleaning service (section 7.12). Minimum invoice shall be USO 357

(64): This service refers to discharging or collecting from vessels hazardous solid wastage. Service includes temporary store in the terminal facility if necessary, as well as final waste disposal. Price of service applies to those cases where APM Terminals Callao S.A. does not carry out vessel hold cleaning service. (section 7.1.2). Minimum invoice shall be USD 500.

(n85): This shall be provided according to the Terminal's berth/pier availability or capacity and shall be charged to the shipping line or representative

SECTION 8		COMMERCIAL POLICIE	S (n86)								
Section 8.1	Cancellation of loading	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
8.1.1	Cancellation of container loading and withdraw of container (n87)										
8.1.1.1	20' Container	Non Regulated	Per container			217.00	39.06				
8.1.1.2	40' Container	rvon rvegulateu	Per container			272.00	48.96				
8.1.2	Cancellation of break bulk and ro-ro cargo loading (n88)										

(n87); This is applicable whenever the user (consignee, representative or shipping line) withdraws a container after cancelling container loading. Price covers resource costs involved in standard senice cancellation and container withdraw. In this case standard senice tafff shall not be applicable. It applies for full containers. Tariffs of section 1.3 (use of operating area) are applied if the container stays more than 48 hours.

(1683): his is applicable whenever the user (consignee, representative or shipping line) withdraws the cargo that has not been shipped due to overbooking, stack weight, stow imitations, change of vessel, among others. Standard service (cargo portion) shall be expected as well as the use of operating area (Port Terminal). For use of operating area, the tariffs stated in section 2.3.1 and 3.3.1 shall be applicable if break bulk and ro-ro-cargo stay longer than the free time granted by the standard service to these kinds of cargo.

Section 8.2	Berthing window reservation	Nature	Unit of charge	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)	Vessel (Tariff)	Vessel (IGV)	Cargo (Tariff)	Cargo (IGV)
8.2.1	Contracting of berth window reservation for vessels										
8.2.1.1	Contracting of guaranteed berth window reservation for regular traffic vessels with ro-ro cargo	Non Regulated	by vessel landfall	10,000.00	1,800.00						

Per case

Subject to price quote

SECTION 9		SURCHARGES (na	19)		
Section 9.1	General surcharges	Unit of charge	USD (\$)	IGV	Total
9.1.1	Certificates and receipts				
9.1.1.1	New receipt printing	Per receipt	10.00	1.80	11.80
9.1.1.2	Issue of weight certificate	Per document	5.00	0.90	5.90
9.1.1.3	Issue of copy of weighing ticket and/or tally note	Per document	5.00	0.90	5.90
9.1.1.4	Letter of amendment and/or sending new details to SUNAT	Per document or new transmission	20.00	3.60	23.60
9.1.1.5	New collection settlement (n90)	Per document	8.00	1.44	9.44
	Returned checks and default (n91)				
(n89): For further	information and scope, refer to Charter V, section 5.6 of the Tariffs Regulation and Commercial Policy of APM Terminals Callao S.A. published on website: www.apmterminalscallao.com.pe				

(n90): This applies when a collection settlement is generated more than once by the user rge not subject to IGV. See section 5.6 f the Tariffs Regulat tion and Commercial Policy of APM Terminals Callan S.A.

921 Surcharges for non-use or non-release 600.00 Not subject to 9.2.1.2 No release of berth 600.00

9.2.2 Liquid Spill Management Surcharges 9.2.2.1 Liquid spill management (n93) (n92): The unit of charge applies to every not used crew/hour or crew/fraction of an hour.

(n93): This applies when foulds are spilled on the water area or quay of the Multipurpose North Terminal due to user's responsibility. It includes removing and/or collecting and final disposal of the substances, in accordance with current regulations. This surcharge will apply any only when APMT carries out the spill

Section 9.3	Surcharges applicable to the Cargo	Unit of charge	USD (\$)		Total
9.3.1	Change of status				
9.3.1.1	Change of container status	Per container	50.00	9.00	59.00
9.3.1.2	Change of non-containerized cargo status	Per B/L	108.60	19.55	128.15
9.3.2	Late arrival				
9.3.2.1	Late arrival of containers	Per container	160.00	28.80	188.80
9.3.2.2	Late arrival of break bulk cargo	Per ton	2.40	0.43	2.83
9.3.2.3	Late arrival of Ro-ro cargo	Per unit	150.00	27.00	177.00
9.3.2.4	Late arrival of solid bulk cargo	Per unit	1.50	0.27	1.77
9.3.2.5	Late arrival of liquid bulk cargo (n94)	Per unit	1.00	0.18	1.18
9.3.3	Late submission				
9.3.3.1	Late submission of shipping documents of containers (n95)	Per DAM	85.00	15.30	100.30
9.3.4	Missing, cancelling or rescheduling appointments (n96)				
9.3.4.1	Missing an appointment (n97)	Per appointment	16.00	2.88	18.88
2.3.4.2	Cancelling or rescheduling an appointment (n98)	Per appointment	10.50	1.89	12.39
9.3.5	Rescheduling services				
9.3.5.1	Rescheduling movement for containers (n99)	Per container	100.00	18.00	118.00
9.3.6	Other surcharges to the Cargo				
9.3.6.1	Bulk cargo re-delivery to truck (n100)	Per truck	225.00	40.50	265.50
9362	Liquid spill management (n93)	Per case	P	or cotización	

(n95): This applies only to the document submission of containers that are taken into the Temporary Depot (3014) out of the cut off set by APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A.

(n96): Appointments will last one (01) hour.

(n97): Missing an accointment means a user does not attend within the period granted by APM TERMINALS CALLAC S.A., and also when the user tries to cancel or reschedule its accointment during the period between one hour and one minute before the accointment

one of the conception of the control (1999). The surchange applies when the customer or its representative, after failing to attend or cancelling a scheduled and approved container movement service (related to an inspection, consolidation/deconsolidation or other service), requests the rescheduling of such service. The user requests rescheduling when he does not draw up for the service when the scheduled time or when he cancels the service usual time is a few to be sent draw up for the service when the scheduled time or when he cancels the service usual time. The user request is submitted in the Caparation Regulations. Note that, according to the Operations Regulations, the deadline scale and inclination service is before 6 p.m. on the same day the mobilization request submitted. This surcharge applies for each rescheduling requested (if the user request two reschedulings for the same container the user will be charged twice the surcharge). Examples of services that require container mobilization: customs inspection (by red charnel), SENASA, 80C, loading control inventory, consolidation/deconsolidation, among others.

(n100): This applies when solid cargo falls to the ground while uploading it from slos to truck or from hopper to truck due to driver's or truck's inefficiency (e.g. not closing truck's door properly). It includes slab cleaning and bulk cargo re-delivery to truck. Surcharge will be charged to the user (consignee, customs

COMMERCIAL POLICIES

only accepted practices that answer to compensatory circumstances which shall be determined by APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. in compliance with the principle of non-discrimination, equality, neutrality, prohibition of price transference and free election. In this regard, APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. shall generally establish the following commercial practices of discounts, offers and promotions

Discounts
Discounts shall be effective during the period established by APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. User shall consider the possibility that discounts may not be renewed

Promotions and/or temporary offers

APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. may temporarily provide, as part of its commercial policy, offers and/or promoti

For cases forseen in Section 5.1.1 and 5.1.2 of Tariffs Regulation and Commercial Policy, APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. shall publish on its website the effective term for temporary discounts, promotions and/or offers with details for the acknowledgement of users.
APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. shall also publish termination date or modification of discounts, promotion and/or offers on its website on time.

CRITERIA POR THE APPLICATION OF DISCOUNTS, OFFERS AND PROMOTIONS

APM TERMINAL S CALLAD S.A. shall provide discounts, offers and/or promotions to fees of current Tariffs and/or Prices applicable to the Vessel and/or the Cargo considering the following criteria:

S CHALLY D. As state provide disclosins, clients allow promotions to rees of current, ratins allow in mos applicable Considerated residents. Market competitiveness.

Market competitiveness of Phomotion of this observation shall be considered without the application of discounts and/or promotion of this observation shall be considered without the application of discounts and/or promotion of the promotion of the observation shall be considered to the consideration for more demand of services provided to Vessels, Cargo and others.

Generation of more productivity. In the case of Services provided to Vessels discourts, offiers and/or promotions shall be established according to docking frequency, cargo volume and other criteria that are applicable by its nature. In the event of Services provided to the Cogni, discourts, offiers or promotions shall be established according to cargo volume and other criteria that are applicable by its nature. Discourts, offers and/or promotions are addressed to all duly incorporated and formally represented User.

SPECIAL SERVICES WITH DISCOUNTS FIXED IN THE CONCESSION AGREEMENT

APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. shall provide the following Special Services established in the Concession Contract with a hundred per cent discount (100%), whenever the User requests this as complementary service to the Standard Service

ion (ISO Hatches)

Final Introduction (IsO-Intallets)
Rest-through Containers (Hold or via quay)
Shipping/unloading and delivery no ISO/DOG (Additional) - container 20 and 40 foot
Horizontal movement in the Multipuopoe North Terminal
Handling of Cargo per registry (with or without forkfilts)
Reselve mergy

Reefer inspection and monitoring Assembling and disassembling of clip system on reefer Gensets

Services shall be provided considering principles set forth in the Tariff's Regulation and Commercial Policy, and the Concession Contract, so APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. and the User may not bridge rules and practices that may alter competition of Terminal Services, or that implies abusive and iner

Description details of each service are included in Chapter VII of Services Summary of the Tariff's Regulation and Commercial Policy.

RESERVE OF GUARANTEED BERTHING WINDOW

Space may be reserved for Vessel's docking provided that this has been previously arranged between APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. and the shipping lines as per terms and conditions set forth in the Operations Regulations and procedures from the Berthing Window Reservation for Regular Service Vessels, established within Clause 8.14 of the Concession Contract.

APPLICATION OF TAX ON GENERAL SALES (IGV)

The rates and prices of standard and special services taxed at zero percent (0%) rate, which by version 4.0 of Tariff Scheme were listed as exempt from VAT, refer to those services according to the VAT Law considered as exports of services. Rate of 0% will apply as long as the User is considered under the category "Inhamaticago Carrier", Other than that the current rate of VAT amounting to 18% will apply.

Currency of Payment: Tariff and prices in American Dolars (US\$) may be cancelled in Nuevos Soles (St.) according to the average sale exchange rate of the financial system indicated by Superintendence of Bank. Insurance and AFP (SBS) at the date of payment.

Form of Payment: Payments may be through bank account transference, deposit or by check in the same bank that for this purpose will be assigned by APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A.

Date of Payment: Payments shall be done according to the following considerations:

- oller or vi ymen. It sprinned as the cure account of or the course consciences.

 3. Standard Services Import Before the cargo is packed up from the Terminal.

 5) Standard Services Export, when the appointed date is requested in order to enter the cargo to the Terminal for its shipment.

 2) Special Services Import. When the appointed date is requested to pok up the cargo from the Terminal.

d) Special Services - Export: At the moment the service is requested.

e) In those services rendered as per specific contracts subscribed between APM TERMINALS CALLAO S.A. and a customer, payment conditions shall be executed according to the terms established in the Contract.

OFFERS AND REDUCTIONS OF TARIFFS AND PRICES

Offers or tariffs and/or prices reductions apply to individual companies, but also to economic groups. In order for the offer or discount to apply to the companies forming an economic group, the following conditions must be med, at least. (i) that the principal or parent company is the one requesting the offer, and (ii) that the principal or parent company is the one requesting the offer, and (ii) that the principal or parent company has sent the list of companies which entered or will accede to the offer, this list must be submitted by means of a letter in which it is supported, in accordance with national law, that the companies on the said list are part of its economic group. The learns of which company or companies will be invoiced will be coordinated with the main or parent company.

s of the offers listed below, the tariff or price to be charged for storage a see completed days off of use of the operating area that each promotion grants are not retroactive. For example, item in) of offer 1.1 grants a total of 30 free days if the user remains in the storage area until day 35, the price of subsection 1.3.1.7 of the Tariff List will apply for the period from day 31 to day 35. Another example, item in) of offer 1.2 grants a total of 10 free days; if the user's cargo or container remains are until day 34, then the user will be changed the price of subsection 13.2.7 of the Tariff List for the range from day 21 to day 28.

(1) SPECIAL OFFER FOR DRY CARGO CONTAINERS IN APM TERMINALS CALLAO'S TEMPORARY DEPOT

APM Terminals Callao (APMTC) has set special offiers for the containers processed as Temporary Depot (code 3014) that meet the requirements below, according to the type of operation. Offers include the extension of days free of use of operational area and/or discounts on the price of the integrated temporary deposit service. Each promotion is independent (not cumulative); for example, if the user chooses promotion 1.1, they would not be able to apply to promotion 1.2, 1.3 or 1.4. Promotions are governed by the following terms:

- Target group: Importers of dry cargo containers (consignees or its repo
- Segment: Importers who address dry cargo to APMTC's Temporary Depot.
- Temporary offer: Importers of dry cargo (consignees or its representative Temporary Depot, sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List) as below kers, logistics operators, etc.) who guarantee minimum amounts equal to or greater than 200, 300, 800, 1.6 thousands and 3 thousand containers through the APMITC's Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions of the operating area (taking into account the 10 days including in the Int
 - (i) ≥ 200 to 299 containers = 10 extra free days (resulting in a total of 20 free days)
 - (i) ≥ 300 to 799 containers = USD 40 discount from the price set out in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff (reaching a total of 20 free days)

 - (ii) > 800 to 1,599 containers = USD 40 discount from the price set out in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List for import containers and 20 extra free days to those already granted in subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff (eaching a total of 30 free days) (ii) > 1,600 to 2,999 containers = USD 50 discount from the price set out in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List for import containers and 20 extra free days to those already granted in subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff (eaching a total of 30 free days)
 - (v) ≥ 3,000 containers = USD 60 discount from the price set out in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List for import containers and 20 extra free days to those already granted in subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff (reaching a total of 30 free days)
- rters may apply or request this promotion until December 31, 2023.

The minimum volumes of the offer will be accounted for annually. That is, in the 12 months following the date of the agreement (between APMTC and the user) to start accounting for the volumes (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's request for offer is accepted and it is agreed to start accounting on October 1, 2022, then the accounting will be made until Sep For this purpose, users must submit to the commercial area of APMTC the projections of containers to be imported in the annual period indicated above, in order to determine the availability of space at the terminal.

In the event that the user falls to comply with entering the committed volume of containers into the DT 3014 within 12 months, an additional period of six ((6) months may be granted to comply with the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (3014) 100% of the containers unloaded by the North Terminal.

Parally: 1 APMTO will charge, as appropriate, the prices established in subsection 1.4.1 of the Tariff List in force at the time of verification (which refers to a package of services and the use of the operating area in temporary Depot 3014 for dry import containers). That is, in the case of discounts, the prices of subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List (which refers to the temporary depot service package that includes 10 days free of use of the operating area) will be changed in the case of additional five days, and in case of non-compliance, the free days corresponding to the ordinary of the range (X) in which the volume finally extend will be assigned and will be changed for the days that are provided in access of what the new default range (X) is within the volume finally extend will be assigned and will be changed for the days that are provided in access of what the new default range (X) is within the volume finally extend will be assigned and will be changed or the days that are provided in access of what the new default range (X) is within the volume finally extend will be assigned and will be changed for the days that are provided in access of what the new default range (X) is within the volume finally extend will be assigned and will be changed or the days that are provided in access of what the new default range (X) is within the volume finally extend will be assigned and will be changed for the days that are provided in access of what the new default range (X) is within the volume finally extend will be assigned and will be changed for the days that are provided in access of subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 if the Tariff List (which refers to hadded) and the provided in the contraction of the operation o

For example, if the user accessed the third range of the promotion (from 800 to 1,599 containers) and promised to enter 800 containers - for which a discount of USO 40 per container and 20 additional fixed days would correspond, which means reaching a total of 30 days of use of the operational area, but in the accounting term it only manages to enter 700 containers and referring to the discount granted. (It is used in the event of non-compliance will have to pay for the 700 containers entered the amount of USO 40). In the case of the five days granted, yier that 700 containers entered the amount of USO 40). In the case of the five days granted, yier that 700 containers entered the amount of USO 40), only 10 additional five entered and only the case of the five days granted (and to 1,4 and 1,4 1,4 and 1,4 1,4 and 1,4 1). Switch corresponds (20 days of year of the potential or grant plant would have been granted, then, to the Prof 20 containers, the prices of absolution 1,4 and 1,4 1,5 (which corresponds (20 days of year of the potential or grant) and the profit or profits of administration 1,4 and 1,4 1,4 and 1,4 1,5 (which corresponds (20 days of year of the potential or grant) and the profit or administration 1,4 and 1,4 and 1,4 1,5 (which corresponds (20 days of year of the potential or grant) and the profit or administration 1,4 and 1,4 and 1,4 1,5 (which corresponds (20 days of year of the potential or grant) and the profit or administration 1,4 and to the use of the operational area from day 21 to day 28 and from day 29 to day 30) in force at the time of verification Another example of penalty 1, if the user accessed the fourth range of the promotion (from 1,000 to 2,999 containers) and promised to enter 2,000 containers - for which a discount of USD 50 per container and 20 additional five days would apply, which means reaching a total of 30 days of use of the operational area. but in the accounting latern it only manages to enter 200 containers. In this scenario, and in the case of the discount, the user would be the part of the 200 containers are seen that 200 contain

Parally 2: In the case of discounts, the user will pay the amount of the discount on the number of containers missing to reach the target committed to APMITC. In the case of the additional free days that have been granted, the penalty applies to the containers that have finally entered will be assigned and will be changed for the days that have been provided in excess to what would correspond to the new default range (X); in case of not reaching any promotion rank, the prices of subsections 1.4.1.3, 1.4.1.4 and 1.4.1.5 of the Tax (which refers to changing for the additional days used after the ten days included in the package of Temporary Deposit services of subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2).

For example, if the user excessed the third range of the promotion (from 800 to 1,599 containers) and promised be enter 800 containers - And additional fee days would correspond, which means reaching a total of 30 days of use of the operational area. but in the accounting term it only manages to enter 700 containers, in this scenario, and in the case of the discount, the user would have a deficit of 100 containers have a deficit of 100 containers to reach the commitment of 800 containers, so under this scenario the user will have to pay USO 40 for each one of the 100 containers that he missed entering for achieve the promised target. In the case of the fee days granted, given that 700 containers were reached and this volume is in the second large of the promised target. In the case of the fee days granted, given that 700 containers, the user will be charged the prices of subsection (1.1.1.4 and 1.1.1.5 (which corresponds to the user of the operation and the containers that would have been granted; then, for the 700 containers, the user will be charged the prices of subsection (1.1.1.4 and 1.1.1.5 (which corresponds to the user of the operation and the containers that would have been granted; then, for the 700 containers, the user will be charged the prices of subsection (1.1.1.4 and 1.1.1.5 (which corresponds to the user of the operation and the prices of subsection (1.1.1.4 and 1.1.1.5 (which corresponds to the user of the operation and the prices of subsection (1.1.1.4 and 1.1.1.5 (which corresponds to the user of the operation and the prices of subsection (1.1.1.4 and 1.1.1.5 (which corresponds to the user of the operation and the operat

Another example of penalty 2, if the user a cost and the fourth large of the portation (from 1,500 to 2,999 containers) and promised to enter 2,000 containers. In which a discount of USD 50 per container and 20 additional free days would apply, which means reaching a total of 30 days of use of the operational area. but in the accounting term it only manages to enter 200 containers. In this scenario, and in the case of the discount, the user would have a defact of 1,800 containers to each the commitment of 2 thousand containers, so under this scenario the user will have to pay USD 50 for each one of the 1,800 containers that he missed entering for achieve the promised larget. In the case of the fine days granted, given that 200 containers were reached and this volume is not in any promotion range, then no additional free days would have corresponded to him; then, he will be charged to the user for the 200 containers, as appropriate, the prices of subsection 1,4.1.3, 1,4.1 and 1,4.1.5 (which corresponds to the use of the operational area from day 11 to 20, from day 21 to 28 and from day 23 to day 30) in force at the first of furnishment of the containers are strength of the user of the operational area from day 11 to 20, from day 21 to 28 and from day 23 to day 30) in force at the first of furnishment of 200 to 2

otions 1.1 and 1.4 described in version 11.1 of the Tariff List without altering in any way the benefit granted to users

In case of changes in the prices of the subsections 1.4.1.1 o 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List, the discounts of USD 40, USD 50 or USD 60 apply to these modified prices in force at the time of invoicing. See invoicing details in the Regulation of Tariffs and Commercial Policy of APM Terminals Callac.

- This offer is subject to availability of space determined by APMTC

1.2 Discount on Integrated Service Price and extension of free days – dry cargo export

- Target group: General users (exporters, forwarders or its representatives customs brokers, logistics operators, etc- and other users) of containers with dry export cargo.
- Segment: Exporters who address dry cargo to APMTC's Temporary Depot.
- Temporary offer: Exporters (Invarders or its representatives -customs brokers, logistics operators, etc.) who guarantee minimum amounts of more than 300, 700, 800, and 3000 containers using the APMITC's Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions of the operating area use (taking into account the 7 days including in the integrated Service of Export Temporary Depot sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Taiff List), according to the table below:

 - (ii) ≥ 700 hasta 799 contenedores = USD 20 discount from the price set out in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for export containers and 3 extra free days (resulting in a total of 10 free days)
 - (iii) ≥ 800 to 2,999 containers = USD 20 discount from the price set out in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for export containers and 8 extra free days (resulting in a total of 15 free days)
 - (iv) ≥ 3,000 containers = USD 20 discount from the price set out in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for export containers and 13 extra free days (resulting in a total of 20 free days)

- Effective: Exporters may apply or request this promotion until December 31, 2023.

The minimum volumes of the offer will be accounted for annually. That is, in the 12 months following the date of the agreement (between APMIC and the user) to start accounting or the volumes (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's request for offer is accepted and it is agreed to start accounting on October 1, 2022, then the accounting will be made until September 30, 2023). For this purpose, users must submit to the commercial area of APMIC the projections of containers to be imported in the annual period indicated above, in order to determine the availability of space at the terminal.

In the event that the user fails to compty with entering the committed volume of containers into the DT 3014 within 12 months, an additional period of its (06) months may be granted to compt) with the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (0014) 100% of the com

If, after the end of the twelve (12) months of accounting (or the 18 months in the cases that apply the extension of term), it is verified that the minimum volumes required for these offers have not been reached, APAITC will apply a penalty (the most favourable) to the user. Two types of penalties will be taken into account, but only one penalty will apply and it will be the one that is most favourable. to the user. The penalties to be considered are as follows

Parally 1: APMTC will charge, as appropriate, the prices established in subsection 1.4.2 of the Tariff List in force at the time of verification (which refers to a package of services and the use of the operating area in Temporary Depot 3014 for day export containers). That is, in the case of discounts, the prices of subsections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (which refers to the temporary depot aervice package that incides 07 days free of use of the operational area) will be charged for the days that are provided in excess of what the new default range (X) would consepond to it. one of non-excessional parally will be charged for the days that are provided in excess of what the new default range (X) would consepond to it. one of non-excessional parally services of subsections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.3, 1.4.2.4, 1.4.2.5 and 1.4.2.5 a

For example, if the user accessed the third range of the promotion (from 800 to 1,599 containers) and promised to enter 800 containers - for which a discount of USO 20 per container and 08 additional free days would correspond, which means reaching a total of 15 days of use of the operational area, but in the accounting term it only manages to enter 700 containers. In this scenario, and referring to the discount grained, the user in the event of non-compliance will have to pay for the 700 containers entered the amount of USD240). In the case of the free days grained, given that 700 containers were neached and this volume is in the second range of the promotion (i), only 03 additional free days would have corresponded (10 days of use of operational area in total) and no the additional 08 days off (a total of 15 days of use of the operational area in total). The form of the operational area in total and no the additional loss of the operational area in total) and no the additional 18 days of use of the operational area in total).

worder example of penalty 1, if the user accessed the fourth range of the promotion (equal to or more than 3 thousand containers) and promised to enter 4,000 containers - for which a discount of USD 20 per container and 13 additional free days would apply, which means reaching a total of 20 days of use of the operational area. -, but in the accounting term it only manages to tex 200 containers. The scenario, and in the case of the discount, the user would have been por for the 200 containers entered in to 13 014 the prices of subsections 1.4.2.1 and 1.2.2 which is nothing more than paying USD 20 for each of the 200 containers entered in the 200 containers were then to 10 2014 the prices of subsections 1.4.2.1 and 1.2.2 which is nothing more than paying USD 20 for each of the 200 containers entered in the 200 containers were than the 200 containers were the containers were reached and this volume is not in any

Panalty 2: In the case of discounts, the user will pay the amount of the discount on the number of containers missing to reach the target committed to APMTC. In the case of the additional free days that have been granted, the penalty applies to the containers that have finally entered the IDT 3014 and its application is the same as that described in penalty 1; that is, in case of non-compliance, the fine-day frame to recommend that the composed to the promotion range (X) in which this volume finally entered will be assigned and will be changed (which refers to change) for the additional days used either the seven days in a classification of the promotion rank. The prices of subsections 1.4.2.3 and 1.4.2.4 of the Tartf List will be changed (which refers to change) for the additional days used either the seven days in a disclosed in the package of a frameworp (appear to extract a frameworp (appear to extract a frameworp (appear to extract a frameworp).

For example, if the user accessed the third range of the promotion (from 800 to 1.599 containers) and promised to enter 800 containers - for which a discount of USD 20 per containers and 08 additional free days would correspond, which means reaching a total of 15 days of use of the operational mane, but in the accordance in the scenario of the promotion (from 800 to 1.599 containers to the scenario of the scena

In the security analyses to see promotions (as not to see promotions (b), only to designation in the designation (b), only to designation in the designation (b) to design (b) in the (b) and the limit of writingfation (b) and the linitial writing (b) and the limit of writingfation (b) and the lim

This offer unifies promotions 1.2 and 1.5 described in version 11.1 of the Tariff List without altering in any way the benefit granted to users.

In case of changes in the prices of the subsections 1.4.2.1 or 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List, the discounts of USD 20 apply to these modified prices in force at the time of invoicing. See invoicing details in the Regulation of Tariffs and Commercial Policy of APM Terminals Callac

1.3 Discount on Integrated Service Price and extension of free days - Import/Export of dry cargo

- Target group: General users (importers/consignees and exporters/forwarders or its representatives -customs brokers, logistics operators, etc.- and other users) of containers with import/export dry cargo. If import containers only are mobilized, the discount on item 1.1 will be granted.

- Segment: Users who address dry cargo to APMTC's Temporary Depot.

(a) 2 300 to 999 containers = 10 additional free days with respect to the free days of use of operational area with respect to the free days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operating area considering in the Special Integrated Temporary Depot will be granted discounts and extensions in the use of operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operational area with respect to the prices and days of use of free operational area with resp

reversity.

(a) 2 70to 799 containers = USD 40 discount and 10 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List for export containers (resulting in a total of 20 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 3 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for export containers (resulting in a total of 30 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 30 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 15 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 15 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 15 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 15 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 15 fee days) and USD 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 15 fee days).

(w) \geq 1,600 to 2,999 containers = USO 90 discount and 20 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.21 and 1.4.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 30 free days) and USO 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.21 and 1.4.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 30 free days) and USO 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.21 and 1.4.2 of the Tariff List for export containers (resulting in a total of 10 free days) and USO 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.21 and 1.4.2 of the Tariff List for export containers (resulting in a total of 10 free days) and USO 20 discount and 8 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.21 and 1.4.2 of the Tariff List for export containers (resulting in a total of 10 free days).

(v) \geq 3,000 containers = USD 80 discount and 20 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for import containers (resulting in a total of 30 free days) and USD 20 discount and 13 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for export of resulting in a total of 20 free days) and USD 20 discount and 13 additional free days with respect to the prices and days indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List for export of resulting in a total of 20 free days)

Effective: Users may apply or request this offer until December 31, 2023.

The minimum volumes of the offers will be accounted for annually, that is to say, in the 12 months following the date of the agreement (between AFMIC and to use to start countring will be made until Se 2023). For this purpose, users must abund in the commercial area of AFMIC the projections of containers that will be imposed and operation of the annual projection and as a hypothesical case; if the user's request for promotion is accepted and it is agreed that the posting on October 1, 2022, then the accounting will be made until Se 2023). For this purpose, users must abund in the the commercial area of AFMIC the projections of ordinaries that will be imposed and expended in the annual projection and the annual project and approach of the annual project and approach and approach of the annual project and approach and approach approac

In the event that the user fails to comply with entering the committed volume of containers into the DT 3014 within 12 months, an additional period of six (86) months may be granted to comply with the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (3014) 100% of the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (3014) 100% of the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (3014) 100% of the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (3014) 100% of the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (3014) 100% of the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period, the user has entered into the DT (3014) 100% of the committed volume. This additional period will be granted as long as it has been verified that, in the first 12-month accounting period.

intring (or the 18 months in the cases that apply the extension of term), it is verified that the minimum volumes required for these offers have not been reached, APMTC will apply a penalty (the most favourable) to the user. Two types of penalties will be taken into account, but only one penalty will apply and it will be the one that is most favourable) to the user. Two types of penalties will be taken into account, but only one penalty will apply and it will be the one that is most favourable) to the user. Two types of penalties will be taken into account, but only one penalty will apply and it will be the one that is most favourable) to the user. Two types of penalties will be taken into account, but only one penalty will apply and it will be the one that is most favourable) to the user. Two types of penalties will be taken into account, but only one penalty will apply and it will be the one that is most favourable) to the user. If, after the end of the twelve (12) months of accounting to the user. The penalties to be considered are as follows:

Parally: 1 PMTC will charge, as appropriate, the prices established in the subsections 1.4.1 and 1.4.2 of the Tartf List in force at the time of verification (which refers to a package of services and the use of operational area in Temporary Depot 3014 for dry import and export containers). That is, in the case of discounts, the prices of subsections 1.4.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tartf List (which refers to the temporary Depot 3014 for dry import and export containers). That is, in the case of discounts, the prices of subsections 1.4.2 and 1.4.2 of the Tartf List (which refers to the temporary Depot 3014 for dry import and export containers). That is, in the case of discounts, the prices of subsections 1.4.1 and 1.4.1 of the temporary Depot service package that includes 07 days fee of use of the operational area) for the case of exports will be charged in the case of exports will be charged to the case of exports will be charged in the case of export (which refers to the prices of subsections 1.4.1 and 1.4.1 of the Tartf List will be charged in the case of exports will be charged in the case of exports will be charged in the case of exports (which refers to be charged for the auditorial days used after the export approach to export and the transverse of the posses of subsections 1.4.1 and 1.4.1 of the Tartf List for the case of export (which refers to be charged for the auditorial days used after the even of lays included in the Tartf List of the case of export (which refers to be charged for the auditorial days used after the even of lays included in the Tartf List for the case of export (which refers to be charged for the auditorial days used after the even of lays included in the Tartf List for the case of export (which refers to be charged for the auditorial days used after the even of lays included in the Tartf List for the case of export (which refers to be charged for the auditorial days used after the even of lays included in the Tartf List of the case of export (which refers to be charged for the auditorial

For example, if the user accessed the fourth range of the promotion (from 1,600 to 2,999 containers) and promised to enter 2 thousand containers (1 thousand of export) -therefore, in the case of exports, a discount of USD 30 per container and 03 additional free days would correspond, which means reaching a total of 30 days of use of the operation area, and in the case of exports, a discount of USD 20 per container and 03 additional free days, which means reaching a total of 15 days of use of the precisional area. but in the accounting term it only manages be enter 750 containers (400 of import and 550 of export), in this is cosman, and with regard to the discounting marks in the 10 3014, the prices of subsection 14.1.1 and 14.1.2 (which is and 14.1.2 (which is a fail of 14.1.2 (which is 11.4 and 14.1.2 (which is 11.4 and 14.1.2 of which is 11.4 and 14.1.2 (which is 11.4 and 14.1.2 (which is 11.4 and 14.1.2 of which is 11.4 and 14.1.2 (which is 11.4 and 14.1 and

units, the user will pay the amount of the discount on the number of containers missing to reach the target committed to APMIC. In the case of the additional fixe days that have been granted, the penalty applies to the containers that have finally entered the DT 3014 and its application is the same as that described in penalty 1; that is, in case of the penalty applies to the containers provide in the penalty of the penalty applies of the described in a penalty 1; that is, in case of not reaching any promotion range, the prices of subsections 14.13, 14.14 and 14.15 will be charged in the case of not penalty applies of the additional fixer in the case of not penalty applies to the additional fixer in the case of not penalty of the additional design and the fixer in the case of not penalty of the additional design and the fixer in the case of not penalty of the additional design and the fixer the case of one penalty of the additional design and the fixer in the case of not penalty of the additional design and the additional design and the additional design and the additional fixer in the case of not penalty (ii) and the penalty applies to the additional fixer in the case of not penalty (iii) and the penalty applies to the additional fixer in the penalty applies to the additional fixer in the penalty applies to the additional fixer in the penalty applies the addition imports (which refers to charging for the addi-package of subsections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2).

For example, if the user accessed the fourth range of the promotion (from 1,600 to 2,999 containers) and promised to enter 2 housand containers (11 housand of export)-therefore, in the case of imports, a discount of USD 50 per container and 20 additional free days would correspond, which means reaching a total of 30 days of use of the operational area, and in the case of exports, a discount of USD 50 per container and 08 additional free days, which means reaching a total of 15 days of use of the operational area, but in the accounting term in only manages to enter 750 containers (400 of import and 350 of export), in this scenario, and with regard to the discount granted, the user will have a defined on the containers and 400 additional free days sended, the commitment was to be located in the offer and by one of the 600 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert of the 650 import containers and USD 20 for exert and the export of the exposure grant and the source grant and the sourc

This offer unifies promotions 1.3 and 1.6 described in version 11.1 of the Tariff List without altering in any way the benefit granted to users.

In case of changes in the prices of the subsections 1.4.1 or 1.4.2 of the Tariff List, the discounts apply to these modified prices in force at the time of invoicing. See invoicing details in the Regulation of Tariffs and Commercial Policy of APM Terminals Calao.

This offer is subject to availability of snace determined by APMTC.

1.4 Discount on the price of integrated service and extension of free days - Import/Export of dry cargo (only for new customers and without penalty)

cup: General users (importers/consignees and exporters/flowarders or its representatives—customs brokers, logistics operators, etc.—and other users) of containers with import/export dry cargo. This offer is independent of the offers isted above (1.1 to 1.3); that is, those who are granted this promotion will not be eligible for offers from 1.1 to 1.3. Applies to new users

- Temporary offer. Users who mobilize import and export dry cargo containers who guarantee minimum amounts equal or more than 150, 400, 800 and 1,500 containers through the APMITC's Temporary Depot will be granted a discount on the price of the Special Integrated Temporary Depot Zervice for Import and Export Dry Containers (Sections 1.4.1.1, 1.4.1.2, 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List) and an extend of days fee of use of operational area, according to the table below.

(i) ≥ 150 to 399 containers = For import containers a discount of USD 40 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List are disposed in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.

(i) ≥ 400 to 799 containers = For import containers a discount of USD 40 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List and 20 fee days in addition to those already granted in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List preaching a total of 100 fee days); while for export containers a discount of USD 40 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2 of the Tariff List and 20 fee days in addition to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List preaching a total of 15 fee days).

(ii) ≥ 800 to 1.499 containers = For import containers a discount of USD 50 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List production in those already granted in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to those already granted in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List production to the Tariff List production to the Tariff List production

(n) ≥ 1,500 containens = For import containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 20 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff List (reaching a total of 30 free days); while for export containers a discount of USO 60 on the price indicated in sections 1.4.2.1 and 1.4.2.2 of the Tariff L

- Effective: The offer is valid from July 01, 2023 to December 31, 2023

- Requirements: The volumes of the promotions will be accounted for during the period of validity of the promotion, that is, between July 1, 2023 and December 31, 2023. For these offers there is no prior agreement or commitment of movements by the user vis-à-vis APM Terminals Callao

(2) PROMOTION FOR REFRIGERATED CARGO CONTAINERS IN APM TERMINALS CALLAO

APM Terminals Calao (APMTC) has arranged offers for containers full with export refrigerated cargo to be served by APM Terminals Calao (APMTC), either as a Port Terminal or through our Temporary Depot (code 3014), and that meet the considerations indicated lines below, depending on the type of operation

2.1 For export containers that direct their cargo to the temporary depot of APMTC

- Target group: Exporters (forwarders or its representatives -customs brokers, logistics operators, etc. and other users) of containers with refrigerated cargo (reefer container).

Segment: Refrigerated cargo exporters directing their cargo to the APMTC's Temporary Depot (DT 3014)

- Temporary offer: Refrigerated cargo exporters who insure a minimum annual volume of 1.000 reefer containers through APMTC's Temporary Depot will be exempt of the late-delivery container shipping document surcharge (documentary LAR). - Effective: Users may apply or request this offer from November 08, 2022 until May 19, 2023.

- Requirements: The minimum volumes of the offer will be accounted for annually; that is to say, in the 12 months following the date of the agreement (between APMIC and the user) to start counting the volumes (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's request for promotion is accepted and it is agreed that the posting on December 1, 2022, then the accounting will be made until November 30, 2023). For this purpose, users must submit to the commercial series of APMIC the projections of refer containers that will be exported in the annual period indicated above, in order to determine the availability of space in the terminal. In the event that, after twelve (12) months of accounting, it is verified that the minimum volume required for the application of this offer has not been reached, APMIC will charge the survivage of documental LAR (bubbedom 33 x 13 of the Tailfful; in the care that the orientation andor the date in the care the terminal or the care that the care that the care that the care the care the care the care the care that the care th

This offer is subject to availability of space determined by APMTC.

2.2 For export containers that use APMTC as temporary depot

- Target group: Exporters (shippers of the cargo or their representatives - customs agents, logistic operators or others) of grapes in containers with refrigerated cargo (reefer containers) with cold treatment and who make use of AMPTC temporary depot

Temporary offer: Expertise of grapes in 40 floor freedire containers (standard and high cubic capacity) with cold treatment will be charged the amount of USD 550 for the integrated temporary depot service (subsection 1.4.2.) which includes an additional 3 days off of operational area use, refer power supply, and monitoring.

- Effective: The offer may be requested from February 1 to February 10, 2023; while the price of USD 560 will apply to those containers loading from February 1, 2023 to April 30, 2023.

This offer is subject to availability of space determined by APMTC.

2.3 For import containers that use APMTC as temporary depot

- Target group: Importers of dry cargo containers (consignees or its repr

- Temporary offic: Importers who guarantee a minimum annual movement of 200 containers (40 feet) of refrigerated cargo will be granted a discount of USD 22, 2 on the current prices, at the time of invoicing, for the package of services consisting of the integrated temporary storage service for import nevier containers (subsection 1.4.3.2), day 8 of operational area use (subsection 1.4.3.3), day 8 of operational area use (subsectio

Effective: The offer may be requested from February 24, 2023 to June 30, 2023

- Requirements:

n volumes will be counted annually, that is to say, in the 12 months following the date of the agreement (between APITC and the user) to start counting the volumes (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's request for offer is accepted and it is agreed that the posting on March 1, 2023, then the accounting will be made until February 28, 2024). For this purpose, users must suit along the APITC the projections of containers with import refigerated capp that will enter DT 3014 in the annual period indicated above, in order to determine the evaluability of space in the terminal.

In the event that, after twelve (12) months of accounting, it is verified that the minimum volumes required for the application of this offer has not been reached, APMTC will charge the USD 22.2 discount granted to each 40 foot refrigerated container

- This offer is subject to availability of space determined by APMTC

2.4 For import containers using APMTC as temporary depot (only for new users and no penalty)

- Target group: Importers of dry cargo containers (consignees or its representatives -customs brokers, logistics operators, etc.) of containers with refrigerated cargo (reefer containers) that who address dry cargo to APMTC's Temporary Depot. Applies for new users.

- Temporary offer: Importers who register a quarterly movement of 60 containers (40 feet) of refrigerated cargo will be granted a discount of USD 22.2 on the current prices, at the time of invoicing, for the package of services consisting of the integrated temporary storage service for import reefer containers (subsection 1.4.3.2), day 8 of operational area use (subsection 1.4.3.3), day 8 of reefer power supply (sub-

- Effective: The offer may be requested from February 24, 2023 to June 30, 2023 - Requirements:

The minimum volumes will be counted in the Q3 months following the date of the agreement (between APMITC and the user) to start counting the volumes (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's request for offer is accepted and it is agreed that the posting on April 1, 2023, then the accounting will be made until June 30, 2023).

its by the user against APM Terminals Callao, which means that in case of non-compliance there will be no penalty. In the event that within the period of 3 months it is observed that the user does not reach the volume of the offer, then APMTC will cancel the offer to the user

(3) OFFER FOR REQUESTING SERVICE PACKAGES IN APM TERMINALS CALLAO'S TEMPORARY DEPOT - FIRST MODALITY

Dear customers and users.

APM Terminals Calao (APMTC) has arranged offers for all dry import containers to be serviced through its Temporary Warehouse (code 3014) for which service packages are requested. The promotions refer to discounts (which imply lower prices) and apply by type of package which are detailed below

Package 1: integrated service for 20-foot import dry container (subsection 1.4.1.1 of the Tariff List), use of area from day 11 to day 20 (subsection 1.4.1.3 of the Tariff List) and deconsolidation with forklift (subsection 1.5.3.4 of the Tariff List). The total price to be paid for this service package amounts to USD 400 per container.

Package 2: integrated senice for 40-floot import dry container (subsection 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List), use of area from day 11 to day 20 (subsection 1.4.1.3 of the Tariff List) and deconsolidation/consolidation with forkiff (subsection 1.5.3.4 of the Tariff List). The total price to be paid for this service package amounts to USD 540 per container.

The new prices of these offers apply to any user and will be valid from July 2, 2022 to December 31, 2023. Likewise, access to this offer is subject to availability of space confirmed by APMTC

Group of packets 1 - 0.7 3014: integrated service for 20 or 40 foot import dry container (subsections 1 4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List) and container and USD 125.5 for a 40-foot container will be granted.

Group of packets 2 - DT 3014: integrated service for 20 or 40 foot import dry container (subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List), container deconsolidation in any of its forms (subsections 1.5.3.4, 1.5.3.5 and 1.5.3.6 of the Tariff List) and use of area from day 11 to day 20 (subsection 1.4.1.3 of the Tariff List). For packages that are claimed, a global discount of USD 228.1 for a 20-foot container will be a rendered.

Froup of packets 3 - DT 3014. Integrated service for 20 or 40 froot import dry container (subsections 1.4.1.1 and 1.4.1.2 of the Tariff List) and partial consolidation/deconsolidation of container with dry cargo (subsection 1.5.3.13 of the Tariff List). For packages that are claimed, a global discount of USD 82.1 for a 20-bot container and USD 99.6 for a 40-bot container will be granted

Group of packets 4 -ss port terminal: cargo portion of Standard Service for 20 or 40 floot import dy container (subsections 1.1.21 and 1.1.22 of the Tairff List) and container deconsolidation in any of its forms (subsections 1.5.3.4, 15.3.5 and 1.5.3.6 of the Tairff List). For packages that are claimed, a global discount of USD 29.6 for a 20-foot container and USD 39.6 for a 40-foot container will be gran Group of packets 5 -ss port terminal: cargo portion of Standard Service for 20 or 40 floot import dy container (subsections 1.1.21 and 1.1.22 of the Tairff List) and partial consolidation of container with dry cargo (subsection 1.5.3.13 of the Tairff List). For packages that are claimed, a global discount of USD 13.6 for a 20 or 40 floot container will be granted.

n case of changes in the prices of the Tariff Lat subsections involved in these offiers (1.1.2.1.1.1.2.1.4.1.1.1.4.1.2.1.4.1.1.1.4.2.1.4.1.3.1.5.34.1.5.34.1.5.35.1.5.3.8 y 15.3.13), the discounts described apply to these modified prices in force at the time of involving. See involving details in the Regulation of Tariffs and Commercial Policy of APM Terminals Callao

rices of these offers apply to any user and will be valid from October 06, 2022 to December 31, 2023. Likewise, access to this offer is subject to ava

(5) OFFER FOR UN 3077 CARGO CONTAINERS CLASSIFIED AS IMO 9 IN APM TERMINALS CALLAO'S TEMPORARY DEPOT

Dear customers and users

APM Terminals Callso (APMTC) has set that export containers with dangerous cargo IMO 9" will not be applied to the price of subsection 1.5.1.3. This promotion will be valid from January 1, 2021 to June 30, 2024.

(6) SPECIAL OFFER FOR FISHMEAL IN HIGH-CUBE CONTAINERS

Dear customers and users.

APM Terminals Callao (APMTC) has set that containers with fishmeal to be shipped will not be charged with the tariff of 'high-cube container' special service, subsection 1.5.1.8. This offer will be in force from January 1, 2021 to June 30, 2024.

(7) OFFER FOR TRANSSHIPMENT OF CONTAINERS

Dear customers and users

APM Terminals Callao (APMTC) has set offers for transshipment containers that are loaded/unloaded by the North Multi-purpose Terminal. These offers are governed by the following the fo

7.1 First offer: discount on standard service, 10 days free of use of operational area and exemption from change of status

- Target group: Users (shipping lines or its representatives) that move transhipment containers through the North Multi-ourgose Terminal

- Temporary offer:

- (i) Users who move transshipment containers equal to or greater than 1,100 weekly average containers, over a period of one year, will be granted a discount on the standard container transshipment service tariff and an extension of free days, as follows:
 - ≥1,100 average containers per week = They will be charged a standard service tariff of USD 90 for 20-toot transshipment containers (subsection 1.1.2.7 of the Tariff List) and a tariff of USD 120 for standard service 40-toot transshipment containers (subsection 1.1.2.8 of the Tariff List). It includes for both sizes of containers (20 and 40 feet) the granting of 10 free days (which repr
- (ii) Likewise, users who comply with the weekly average movement of 1,100 containers, during an annual period, will be exempted from the payment of the container status change surcharge.

For users who request this promotion between April 11, 2023 and June 30, 2023, the validity of i) and ii) is annual and starts from the date of agreement between the user and APMTC.

For users who have applied for this offer before 31 December 2022, the validity is as follows: i) is valid from August 01, 2022 to July 31, 2023 and the offer ii) is valid from February 01, 2023 to July 31, 2023

The average weekly volume shall be counted and calculated within the annual period agreed between APUTC and the user. All types of transhipment full cycle or inter-terminal) shall be accounted. Accounting is per container, for example, during this annual period the user could move a weekly average of 1,000 full cycle containers and 50 inter-terminal containers, which add up to a weekly average of 1,000 most annual period and is divided by the number of twester in the period (which is 52 weekle). For this purpose, users should solute to be a weekly average of 1,000 most and counting in a most approach of the significant of the signif

This offer will be subject to space availability confirmed by APMTC

7.2 Second offer: two types of discounts on standard service, 14 days free of use of operating area, free pool and exemption from change of status

- Target group : Users (shipping lines or its representatives) that move transhipment containers through the North Multi-purpose Terminal
- Temporary offer: Users who move transshipment containers equal to or greater than 1,800 weekly average containers, over a period of one year, will be granted similar discounts or benefits as offer 7.1 but an additional discount is added to the standard service lariff that will be reflected in discount amounts and other additional benefits. The details of the discounts and benefits of this offer are as follows
 - i) Charge of an initial offer farili of USD 90 for standard 20-foot transhipment container service (Section 1.1.2.7 of the Tairlf List),
 ii) Additional discount of USD 35 per container on the offer farilis described in item i), but which may be given for a maximum of 17.715 containers in each quarter during the annual period of the offer. This additional discount, which will be applied for a period of one year, will be for one time only; that is, it will not apply in case of rene
 - iii) Granting of 14 free days of use of the operational area (which represents 12 additional free days to the 48 free hours currently granted) for both container sizes (20 and 40 feet).
 - iv) Granting of a free pool of 300 TEU's (use of operational area of 300 TEU's of transhipment without time limit). This free pool is granted to those containers that have exceeded the 14 days of use of the operational area
 - v) Exemption from payment of container status change surcharg
- Effective: The offer may be requested from April 11, 2023 to December 31, 2023

- Remierimente

The average weekly volume will be counted and calculated within the annual period agreed by APMTC and the user, which may be the earliest date to start occurring on April 1, 2023 (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's request for ofter is accepted and it is agreed that the accounting will be carried out until March 31, 2024. As a second hypothetical example, if the user's request is accepted and it is agreed to start accounting on 1 June 2023, then accounting will be done until 31 May 2024, All types of transhipment [full cycle or inter-terminal) shall be accounted. Accounting is per container, for example, during this annual period the user could move a veekly average of 1,300 movements, 3,400 util cycle containers and 100 inter-terminal containers, which add up to a weekly average of 1,300 containers (which as \$1,000 containers in the view of transhipment containers and 100 inter-terminal period and is divided by the number of weeks in that period (which is \$20 weeks). For this purpose, users should submit to the APMTC commental same the projections of transhipment containers indicated above, in order to define the availability of the interest in the period and is divided by the number of weeks in that period (which is \$20 weeks). For this purpose, users should submit to the APMTC commental same the projections of transhipment containers and indicated above, in order to define the weekly average of the transhipment containers moving and the promotion.

APMTC will carry out a review every three (03) months of the weekly average of the transshipment containers mobilized by the user requesting the promotion; if it is verified, during the review, that the user is meeting the required weekly average, then APMTC will apply for that quarterly period and with respect to the item it discount, the additional discount of USD 35 (on the initial promotional tariffs for standard service of containers of item ii) over a maximum of 17,715 transhipment containers. This quarterly discount, which will apply to a maximum of 17,715 containers, will be granted in the form of a credit note or another modality agreed upon by the shipping line and APMTC.

In case of containers that exceed the 14 days free of use of the operating area and the free pool of 300 TEU, the user will have to assume the payment of the teriff applicable from the 15th day onwards (subsections 1. 2. 6. 4 and 1. 2. 7. 4 of the Tariff List), However, if the user mobilizes more than 1,800 containers per week on average, APMTC may extend, subject to space aveilability, the days of use of the

operational area for those containers that remain more than 14 days and cannot access the free pool. The extension days would be up to seven days at most. If APMITC grants this benefit to a user, it will be applied to other users under similar con-

- This offer will be subject to space availability confirmed by APMTC

(8) OFFER FOR GASIFICATION OF FULL CONTAINERS

Dear customers and users.

APM Terminals Calao (APMTC) has set a offer for volume for those users (shipping lines) that demand the gasification service of full containers that requires the joint supply of N2 and CO2 as a port terminal. This promotion is governed by the following terms:

(i) ≥ 150 containers quarterly = Tariff of USO 450 which will include the following: combined gasification service of N2 and CO2, change of status (in case of occurrence) and the benefit of granting customers (exporters) of shipping lines 2 free days of use of the operating area in addition to the 72 hours granted as part of the standard shipping container service (up to a total of 5 free days of use of the operating area as a Post Terminal).

- Effective: The offer may be requested from July 01, 2023 to December 31, 2023

. Requeriments

The minimum volumes of promotions will be counted on a quarterly basis; that is, in the 33 months following the date of the agreement (between ARIFIC and to counting on the volumes (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's request for promotion is accepted and it is agreed that the accounting on May 1, 2023, then the accounting will be carried out until July 31, 2023. For this purpose, users must extend to the commendation area of ARIFIC the projections of containers that will demand the president on service in the lamination.

If, after the three (03) months of accounting, it is verified that the minimum volumes required for the application of these offers have not been reached, APMTC will charge the maximum lariff in subsection 12.13.1 in effect at the time of verification and the charge of the charge of status surcharge (subsection 9.3.1.1 of the Tariff List) in effect at the time of billing will apply

- This offer will be subject to space availability confirmed by APMTC

(9) OFFER FOR EMPTY EXPORT CONTAINERS

Dear customers and users.

APM Terminals Callao (APMTC) has set an extension of free hours of stay for those empty containers that are loaded (exported) by the North Multipurpose Terminal. This promotion is governed by the following terms:

- Target group: Users (shipping lines or their representatives) that move empty export containers through the Multipurpose North Term
- Temporary offer: Shipping lines that move, during an annual period, a volume equal to or greater than 25,000 empty export containers will be granted the right to request, for each vessel, an extension of 24 hours of free time that are additional to the hours of use of operating area free set out in subsection 12.5.1 of the Tariff List (which are 72 hours of free time), which means that shipping lines that meet the volume of containers indicated above will, in principle, be granted 96 hours of free time of use of the operating area.
- Effective: The offer is valid from February 24, 2023 to February 22, 2024.

The free time of 96 hours of operational area use will have to be requested by each vessel that docks. In those cases where the shipping ine did not request the application of the offer to a particular vessel, then that vessel will only be granted the free time set out in subsection 1.2.5.1 of the Tariff List (that is, 72 hours free of use of the operating area), charging for use of the operating area from day 4 to empty containers that are shipped to that particular vessel.

The minimum volume of 25 thousand containers will be accounted during the period of validity of the offer, that is, between February 24, 2023 until February 23, 2024.

If, during weekly or monthly reviews of the volume of empty containers exported by shipping lines, it is found that the shipping line will not reach the minimum volume required during the annual period, then the offer to that shipping line will be cancelled

- This offer will be subject to space availability confirmed by APMTC

(10) SPECIAL OFFER FOR BREAK BULK CARGO - TEMPORARY DEPOSIT OF APM TERMINALS CALLAO

APM Terminals Callao (APMTC) has set a series of special offers for the special service "Integrated Temporary Depot Service" for break bulk cargo. It should be noted that each of the special offers is independent (it is not cumulative); for example, if the user chooses promotion 10.4 he would not be able to apply to promotion 10.1, 10.2, 10.3 or 10.5. Special offers are governed by the following terms

10.1 Extension of free days applicable to break bulk cargo in general and to subsection 2.4.1.1 of the Tariff List

- Segment: Users entering large volumes break bulk cargo at APM Terminals Callao Temporary Depot (DT 3014)

- Temporary offer: Users who guarantee minimum amounts of more than 5,000 and 7,000 tonnes using the APMTC's Temporary Depot will be granted an extension of the operating area use (taking into account the 10 days including in the Integrated Service of Temporary Depot: sections 2.4.1.1 of the Tariff List), according to the table be
 - (i) ≥ 5,000 to 6,999 tonnes = 5 additional days off (on top of the 10 already granted in subsection 2. 4. 1. 1 of the Tariff) (ii) ≥7,000 tonnes = 10 additional days off (on top of the 10 already granted in subsection 2. 4. 1. 1 of the Tariff)

- Effective: Users may apply or request this promotion from May 21, 2021 until December 31, 2023.

- Requestments: The minimum volume of 5,000 or 7,000 tonnes will be accounted for annually; that is within healve [17] morths from the date of the agreement (between APMTC and the user) to commence the accounting of volumes (for example and as a hypothetical case; if the user's promotion request is accepted and it is agreed that the accounting will be carried out until a 18 by 2022. The first purpose, users about sharing to APMTCs commence are the procedure of turns they will represent the availability of terminal space. If, after the healve [17] months of accounting, it is verified that the minimum volumes required for the application of these offices have not been reached, APMTC will obtain a first process tool on absorbing 1.4.1.2 of the Installation (for the application of these offices have not been reached, APMTC will obtain a first process tool on absorbing 1.4.1.2 of the Installation (for the application of these offices have not been reached, APMTC will obtain a first process tool on absorbing 1.4.1.2 of the Installation (for the application of these offices have not been reached, APMTC will obtain a first process tool on absorbing 1.4.1.2 of the Installation (for the application of these offices have not been reached, APMTC will obtain a first process tool on absorbing 1.4.1.2 of the Installation of the accounting will be accounted for the application of these offices have not been reached, APMTC will obtain a first process tool on a solid process the accounting of the accounting will be accounted for the application of the accounting will be accounted for the accounting will be accounted for the accounting will be accounted for the accounting will be accounted to a solid process the accounting will be accounted to a solid process that the accounting will be accounted to a solid process that the accounting will be accounted to a solid process that the accounting will be accounted to a solid process that the accounting will be accounted to a solid process that the accounting will be accounted to a soli

- This offer will be subject to space availability confirmed by APMTC